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Wednesday Afterncon Session
March 12, 20083
1:28 p.m.

* ok ® Kk k * % *+ F £ £ & x x * *

MS. BOJKO: Let's go on the
record. Good afternoon. The Public
Utilities Commission of Ohic has assigned for
public hearing at this time and place Case
Nos. 07-551-EL-AIR, 07-552-EL-ATA,
07-553-EL-AAM, 07-554-EL-UNC being captioned
In the Matter of the Application of Chio
Edison Company, the Cleveland Electric
Illuminating Company and the Toledc Edison
Company for Autherity to Increase Rates for
Distribution Service, Modify Certain
Accounting Practices and for Tariff
Approvals.

My name is Kimberly Beoijko, with me
today 1s Gregory Price. We are the attorney
examiners that have been assigned to this
proceeding.

At this time T would like to take
appearances of the parties that have

intervened in this proceeding. We will begin

CLASSIC REPORTING SERVICE 419.243,1919
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with the company.

MR. HAYDEN: On behalf of the
Companies Mark A. Hayden, 76 South Main
Street, Akron, Chio, 44308.

MS. BOJKO: Thank you.

MR. REESE: On behalf of the
Ohio Consumers' Ccounsel on behalf of the
residential rate providers, the First Energy
Companies and the Office the Ohio Consumers
my name 1s Rick Reese.

MS. BOJKO: Thank you.

MS. KOVACIK: Thank you. Leslie
Kovacik on behalf of the City of Toledo.

MS. BOJKO: Thank you. Are
there any other intervenors, parties to the
proceeding present that would like to give an
appearance that this time?

Seeing ncne, at the hearing tonight
there are representatives from the
Commissicons Service Meonitoring Enforcement
Department which are over, seen by the door
and alsc we have tonight, or this evening, or
this afterncecn, excuse me, we have
representatives frcom the First Energy

Company. They are here to either answer your
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questions about this case specifically or
they can answer a guestion about a utility °
matter other than the rate increase
proceeding which is the focus of the case
today. Would this First Energy
representatives please raise your hand. If
you have any questions for them you may
contact one of them after the public hearing
tonight.

Cn June 7, 2007 Chio Edison
Cocmpany, the Toledo Edison Company and the
Cleveland Electric Illuminating Company
collectively known as the First Energy
Companies have filed applications with the
Commissicn tc increase their electric
distribution rates. As part of that rate
case preceeding the Commission staff prepared
and they filed a staff report for each
ccmpany cn December 4, 2007, and I have a
copy, this is the Toledo Edison which is the
service territory that we are in. This is
the staff report that cur staff at the
Commissicon, independent body, put together
and made reccmmendaticns about the First

Energy rate application. You can obtain this
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either by visiting the Commission's website
or vou can also call the Commission's phone
number which is 1.800.686.PUCO, and the
website is www.puco.ochic.gov.

There have been twelve local pubklic
hearings scheduled in this case and this is
only one aspect of the rate case process.

The evidentiary hearing in this case began on
January 29, 2008 at the Commission in
Columbus, Ohio. That hearing lasted several
weeks and the purpose of that hearing was to
allow the companies, the Commission staff and
the intervencors in this case to present
witnesses and evidence either in support cf
their positions in the case or in opposition
tc the Companies' rate case filing.

The purpose of today's public
hearing is to receilve comments from the
public regarding First Energy's proposed
rates. We will not be hearing from the
compgnies, the staff or any intervencrs in
the proceeding today. It is your
opportunity, the members of the puklic, to
let the Commission know what ycu think about

the Companies' reguest to increase its rates.
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When you arrived there was a sign
up sheet by the door. We are asking that
anybody that wishes to coffer testimony today
sign up and we will go in the order that they
sign that, they signed up. If you missed
that opportunity, it's still available,
please go over and sign your name and you
will be called to testify in the order that
you have signed up.

Before you begin your statement we
would ask your name and your address. Your
testimony will be considered a part oI the
official record of the case to be reviewed by
the Commissioners before they make their
final decision. All testimony will be under
oath and attorneys for the company and other
intervenors in the case are allowed to ask
you questions about your statement while you
are under oath.

Should you decide that you do not
want to testify when your name is called,
please merely pass to the next witness.

Today's hearing is being
transcribed by a court reporter, please speak

clearly so that the court repocrter can
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accurately reflect your comments on the
record. If you have a prepared written
statement it will be helpful for you to
provide a copy of that to the court reporter
as well.

We appreciate your participation in
today's hearing and we want everyone who
wishes to make a public statement to be able
to do so, and there are still many people so
at this time we will begin the witnesses'
testimony. And if somebody else would like
tc add their name, you may do so at the deor.

Our first witness this afternoon
will be Bill Kocn, Republic Mills,
Incorpeoration. Mr. Koon.

MR. KOON: Yes.

MS. BOJKO: You're providing
your written comments to the court reporter?

MR. KCON: Yes. Would you like
a, would ycu like a copy?

M3. BOJKO: Yes, that would be
wonderful.

ok ok K K ok kK Kk ok ok Kk K 4 *
WILLIAM H. KOCOHN

Having been first duly sworn, testified
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as follows:

MS. BOJKO: Mr. Koon, vou may
begin.
MR. KOON: Thank you. My name

is William Koon. T am president of Republic
Mills located in Ckolona, Ohio, located about
five miles west of Napoleon and eight miles
east of Defiance, Ohic. My company is a
customer of Toledo Edison.

Republic Mills, a family owned and
operated business, having its beginnings more
than 65 years ago strictly as a livestock
feed manufacturer produced under the name of
Hudson Feeds. As the years have gone by and
the agricultural industry has changed, so has
Republic Mills. Today it has a manufacturing
facility specializing in various agricultural
and non-agricultural capacities with services
that include trucking, warehousing and custom
milling and pelleting.

Our facility, located on
approximately five acres, employs 15 people.
The company has been a customer of Toledo
Ediscon for more than 35 years and receives

service from three separate electric meters.
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Electricity comprises about 10% of our
operating costs. Annually cur business
consumes about 450,000 kilowatt hours of
electricity and has a demand factor of 320
KW. We are on Toledo Edison's small general
service tariff when we use ¢ur own generator
and on a medium general service tariff when
we are not using our own generator.

One would think that, as a fairly
substantial customer with a long standing
relationship with Toledo Ediscn, we wculd be
about to resolve service problems easily and
efficiently. However, we have not been able
tec do sc. Qur service preblems with Tolede
Edison span almost a decade, and during that
pericd we have been dealing with primarily
one unresolved problem - line disturbances.

The purposes of my testimony is to
give you a 30-second synopsis of our service
problems because, in our view, T¢ledo Edison
should not be able to increase its rates if
the company ignores legitimate customer
complaints and apparently deliberately
strings us along with poor service because,

as a monopoly, it can.
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For almost ten years, Republic
Mills has been attempting to resolve with
Toledo Edison the issue of line disturbances
that Toledc Ediscn has claimed were the
result cof Republic Mills' operations -
specifically, the fact that, intermittently,
Republic Mills, with Tcledo Edison's
approval, has attached its 200 horsepower
motor to Toledo Edison's lines. We have
maintained that cur motor has nothing to do
with disturbances that Toledo Edison has laid
at our feet. After discussing this on and
off for years, at cne point, both parties
agreed to split the cost of 2 technician,
chosen by Tolede Edisen, to examine the 200
horsepower motor in guestion, and to issue
his findings with respect to the motor
allegedly causing the disturbances. The
technician concluded that the motor was ncot
the cause of the line disturbances.

Nonetheless Tcledo Edison continued
te claim that cur mcteor was the cause of its
poor line service and insisted that we take
it off the Tecledo Ediscon line. Our company

was compelled to invest in a 550 kilowatt
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generator that we have used off and on during
the lcng years of our dispute with Tolede
Ediscn. However, at times 1t is cost
efficient to rely on Toledo Edison for most,
if not all, of our electricity needs.
Because Tcledo Edison was apparently not
satisfied with its chosen expert's
cenclusicns that our mctor was not the cause
cof line disturbkances in cur area, we employed
a professional engineer to try to get to the
boettom of the prokblem. He concluded that the
cause of the disturbances stemmed from the
removal by Toledc Ediscn of a substation
around 1989. The 200 horsepower motor in
gquestion was first installed in 1976, with
Toledo Edison designing our service to handle
this particular motor. No complaints zbout
the motor occurred until several years
following the removal of the substation, and
more customers came on line which accentuated
the quality of service issue.

Throughout the periocd of the
dispute, even though we have had numerous
discussions and meetings, Toledo Edison has

refused to install a separate line - to
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either Republic or one of its other customers
served by the present single line - to
ameliorate the situation even though Toledo
Edison sought easements for a new line and on
more than one occasion stated that it would
install a new line. At one point in 2006, we
were told by Howard Call, of Toledo Ediscn,
that he was scheduling a crew to construct a
new line to correct the problem.

Furthermore, Toledo Edison has refused to
acknowledge the findings of the technician
hired to investigate the effect of Republic
Mills' motor on the Teledo Edison line, and
Toledo Edison stated that it will take no
further action unless the Public Utilities
Commission of Ohio orders it to take specific
actions.

Today I am appearing to urge the
Commission that, before it grants Toledo
Edison a rate increase, it order Tecledo
Edison to take steps to resolve the
disturbances on their line that do not
involve Republic Mills having to remcve our
motor from the Toledo Edison line.

Thank you.
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MS. BOJKO: Thank ycu. Next we

have Ms. Tina Skeldon Wozniak.
* ok K & K o % % & £ X K Kk &
TINA SKELDON WOZNIAK
Having been first duly sworn, testified
as follows:

MS. BOJKO: Could you please
State your name and address for the record.

MS. SKELDON WQZNIAK: I'm Tina Skeldon
Wozniak, Lucas County Commissioner, One
Government Center, Toledo, Ohio.

I will be brief. I want to thank
the PUCO for coming today to have, giving us
the opportunity to have a hearing.

I realize today is about the
distribution case. Whether it's this case or
any other case that comes before, you we
continue te fight and express our concerns
that our cemmunity cannot afford any
increases.

I'd also like to share with you
that oftentimes our community feels neglected
when it comes to relief on these energy
issues. When it comes to our businesses or

when it is about our residents we continue to

CLASSIC REPORTING SERVICE 41%.243.1919
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teel the neglect and our high prices that we
have to consistently feel impacted by.

It's also not a surprise to you to
hear it is raining in Lucas County. We need
sunshine when it comes to paying high bills.
We are here today to urge the PUCO to
understand our concern.

We, we're, we believe that utility
rates in general cause us to be in a
situation, for both residents and businesses
to feel the need to move either across the
line to Michigan or down to a better rate for
them, even as close as thirty miles into the
Bowling Green and Wood County area. We
believe that this is a constant drain for
both our families who are, especially those
who are the working families who are the
prime numbers of families that live in ocur
local area.

We need relief. We need help. We
need to continue to work togsther to get this
job done.

I'm happy to speak for tens of
thousands of rate payors and businesses who

we believe we are representing, the relief,

CLASSIC
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who deserve relief and who are looking to the
PUCC for solutions.

Thank you.

MS. BOJKO: Thank you.

Mr. Chris Hill and Mr. Mark Frye. I'm sorry,
Mr. Chris Hill and Mark Frye.
* Kk %k ok % % x Kk k k ok ok ok ok K

CHRIS HILL and MARK FRYE

Having been first duly sworn, testified

as follows:

MS. BOJKO: Could you please
state your name and your address for the
record.

MR. HILL: I'm Chris Hill, I'm
Director of Facility Operations for Toledo
Public Schools, and the address is 1701 East
Broadway, Toledo, OChio.

I would like to begin by thanking
the Commission for having the opportunity to
set here -- you're sitting, I'm standing =--
I'm setting in the hot seat, I guess. But at
any rate we appreciate the opportunity to
take the time to hear what we have to say.

We appreciate it.

The Toledo Public Schools have had

CLASSIC REPORTING SERVICE 419.243.1919
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the long standing Energy for Education, we've
had the whole process, it's been very useful
for us. It saves us money. Those dollars
are going into the classroom.

We are a large urban school
district, we have employees that haven't had
raises in five years. HNow, whan we look at
buying vehicles we're up-dating our yellow
fleet with pre-owned and used school buses.
Every penny, nickel we get is very
significant.

It has enormous impact on Toledo
Public Schools. The current Energy for
Education program will expire on December 31,
of 2008. This will cause the electric rates
to go up for Toledo Public School
13.4 percent, that will cost Toledo Public
Schools $400,000. $400,000, folks, is a lot
of money to Toledo Public Schools.

Any new distribution rate increase
authorized by the Commission will go con top
of that. We're loocking at, you know, we're,
we can't absorb those kinds of costs,

Furthermore, the load

characteristics of our school district are
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favorable to the utility in the summer, we're
at a low when other people, when the demand
for electricity is high, that's when we idle
Lack. Also at the end of the day is when the
demand for electricity is high, we level
kack.

We feel as a result of that low
profile, the nature of what we do that, you
know, special consideraticon should be given
to the school district. This hits the schoel
district hard, with the loss of the Energy
for Educaticon Program.

An alternative to that would be to
have the schecls participate in business
distribution credit, this would be a
tremendous help for Toledo Public Schoeols and
all the schools in the great State of Chio.
You here all kinds of felks say we in the
educational husiness, we're all about kids.
We are all about kids, that's the core of our
business. But it's further and deeper than
that, we're about building and stabilizing
cur society. What we do at Toledo Public
Schoels impacts the City of Toledo, by the

citizens that inhabit the community, by the
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quality of the people that are ocur graduates.

The great State of Ohio, it will help the

kids,
,Thank you for your consideration.
MS. BOJKO: Thank vyou.
MR. FRYE: My name is Mark

Frye, I'm with Palmer Energy Company, 2455
North Reynolds Road, Toledo, Ohio, 43615.
Palmer Energy is a consultant for a
number of, a number of large industrial
commission operations around Ohic including
Toledo Public Schools. My particular
comments today are in relation to what impact
that would have on just a standard average
elementary school for Toledo Public Schools,
what kind of increase the distribution rate
increase would have on that average school.
Unfortunately, Toledo Edison is
basically asking for a substantial
restructuring of the methodology which
creates rates. They are going from a
cgnsumption and utilization based rate
structure and they have proposed a voltage
rate structure. I understand that one of the

public utilities actually has that type of
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structure, I understand they want to move
that forward and put those con the Toledo
Edison system but they need to understand the
impact that would have on somebody like the
Tcledo Public Schecls.

An average elementary school right
now would pay one and a half to two cents a
kilowatt hour for the distribution charges.
The increase that they would see by switching
to a general service rate structure because
cf the vcltage they are being served at is
about $5,500 a year between the general
service rate and the general and primary rate
structures that Toledo Edison has included.
$5,500 a year is a pretty substantial sum of
money and the only difference the Toledo
Public Schools would have is whether they own
the transformer or whether they don't own the
transformer.

It's difficult for me to believe
that there's a $5,200 a year difference
between a general service rate which they
don't own the transformer and a primary rate
when they do own the transformer. That may

put somebody in the business of buying
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transformers, but the net result, this is a
substantial increase to Toledo Public
Schocls. They have about sixty elementary
scheels, as Mr. Hill has informed me, and
obviously are in the process cof building more
with the Ohio Scheols Facility Council
monies.

There's an awful lot of money at
stake here, not just Fnergy for Educaticn
Program but alsc for the distribution
chazrges.

Thank you very much.

MS. BROJKC: Do you have any
cther comments?

MR. FRYE: No,

MS. BCJKQC: Thank you.
Mr. George Davis, Jr.

* ok ok ok ok ok ok ok ok ok ok % k%
GEORGE DAVIS, JR.
Having been first duly sworn, testified
as follows:

MR. DAVIS: My name 1s George
Davis, Jr. I live at 3545 Victory Avenue,
Teledo, Chic. I'm 16 year retiree. I

understand we have the highest rates in the
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country right now, vyou want to increase it
some more? First Energy, Toledo Edison wants
to increase their rates. What they need to
do is decrease them. Rates are going up,
it's not fair for people that are living on a
fixed income like I am. I den't get any
raises or anything. I can still get Social
Security, that doesn't mean a thing. I'm
trying to keep my head above water.

Now, where I live mostly are all
retirees, we're all catching it. We're all
catching heck. 1It's just not right. So,
appreciate it, the PUCO rubber stamp for the
utility companies, they bend cver backwards
and give it to them. Give us, give us
something for a change, decrease the rates,
not increase them.

Thank you very much.

MS. BOJKO: Mr. Richard Eppard.
X ok K Kk Kk Kk F Kk Kk * * * * *
RICHARD EPPARD
Having been first duly sworn, testified
as follows:
MR. FPPARD: My name is Richard

Eppard, I live at 5222 West Bancroft Street,
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Toledo, 43615.

I have a bill right here, it's from
First Energy Scolutions. I have a
transmission rate of 3 percent right on this
0ill and it says from 2006. TIf anybody wants
to see it they can see it right now. And
with the way the retirees, Jjust like George
Davis said, all the retirees who have the low
income in the City of Toledo right here, we
are paying the highest not only on the
electricity but gas and everything else.
People can't afford it anymore. Somebody has
got to start cutting back. Your gas prices
just went up, and that's going to help out a
iot with what they are trying to do right
here? You're going to set these people back
so they will have to choose either to eat or
to move out of their homes or something else
because of what you're trying to do right
here in this paper.

It's already been raised in 2006
3 percent. Now, if anybody wants to see it,
like I said, I have it right here in black
and white. Thank you.

MS. BOJEKO: Thank you. Next we

CLASSIC REPORTING SERVICE 419.243.1919
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have Councilman George Sarantou.
MR. SARANTOU: I apoleogize in
advance if T do not say your names properly.
k ok ok % ok 0k K K ok A % A ok K
GEQRGE SARANTOU

Having been first duly sworn, testified

as follows:

M3, BOJKO: Please state your
name and address.

MR. SARANTOU: I am George
Sarantou, I'm a Toledo City Councilman at
Large. I'm here today to talk about the
distribution costs. First, 1I'd like to read
into the record a letter from the Honorable
Mayor from the City of Toledo who could not
be here, then I'll have a short statement
addressed to the Public Utilities Commission
of Ohio.

Chairman Schriber and Members of
the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio:

Thank you for holding a public
hearing in Toledo to receive comments
regarding the proposed Tcledo Edison
distribution rate increase. I would have

appeared in person, but I am out of the state
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and would instead like to have these remarks
read into the record on this important
matter,

We are facing challenging times in
northwestern Ohio due to the subprime
mortgage crisis and the credit c¢runch that is
gripping the nation. Qur region, with its
declining manufacturing base, has been hit
hard by the real estate downturn which has
caused the number of foreclosures to double
in one year. As home values decrease and
energy costs rise, our low-income families
and senior citizens are squeezed to the
breaking peoint. As they tighten their belts,
they want to see that their public servants
are doing everything they can to minimize the
cost increases that affect basic services.

As the Mayor of Toledo, it is my duty to
protect the interests of our citizens. As
members of the Public Utilities Commission of
Chic, it is your duty as well.

My review of Toledo Edison's rate
request leads me to conclude that the
increase 15 not warranted. For starters, the

Commission's own staff report showed that the
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request is 35% too high. 1In addition, we are
not receiving nearly the level of service
that justifies the current high rates, let
alone substantially higher rates. The number
of Toledo Edison employees in the city has
been decimated and maintenance has suffered.
Streetlights are not repaired within the time
periods mandated by the Commission in the
company's tariffs and there are persistent
outages. On March ISt, my wife and I counted
fifty street lights out in the brief stretch
between the University of Teledo's Scott Park
and main campuses. Utility poles are also
neglected and rusting. Respconse to
complaints is woefully slow.

At the same time we are facing
inadequate service, we read that the pay of
First Energy's CEO totaled $13.9 million last
year. This is an unjustifiable amount for
the head of a regulated monopoly. First
Energy recently announced record 2007 profits
of $1.31 billion. It is clear that neither
First Energy executives nor its shareholders
are suffering. On the contrary, they are

making record amounts in a bad economy.
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Despite these windfall profits, the company
now wants to exact higher rates from the very
customers who are facing financial hardships.

To make matters worse, the Senate
Rill 221 re-regulation bill is pending before
the General Assembly. Rather than allow the
multi—billién dollar transition charges to
fall off as originally intended, the proposed
legislation will give the charges new life
despite the face that the transition costs
have been paid and we still do not have the
competition promised by Senate Bill 3. As a
result, customers will pay for First Energy's
generation facilities a second or third time.
Why hasn't the Commissicn asked for an
accounting of the transition charges? Do you
know ow much has been collected and how much
more will be collected if the re-regulation
passes?

I understand the re-regulation
legislation involves generation issues and is
separate from the distribution rate case
before the Commission. However, 1t invelves
dollars that will flow to the company's

bottom line and is a factor that should be
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taken into account when setting the company's
rate of return. The windfall that First
Energy will receive from re-regulation should
offset the need for a distribution rate
increase,

First Energy's record corporate
profits should also be considered when
evaluating the rate case request. Companies
that provide exemplary service at low rates
should be awarded a high rate of return.
Howewver, our citizens receive substandard
service and pay unaffordable rates. The
Commission should set First Energy's rate of
return at the lowest possible level.
Additionally, fairness demands that the PUCO
declare the First Energy’'s shareholders, not
its customers, must foot the bill for the
CEO's exorbitant pay.

Regulatory proceedings cannot be
left solely to an accounting of costs. There
are equitable 1ssues that must be part of the
equation. In deciding this case, you must
take into account OQhio's poor economy, the
upcoming re-regulation charges along with

First Energy's shoddy service, exorbitant
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executive pay and excessive corporate
profits, Those factors weigh heavily against
an increase in distribution rates.

The whole point of utility
regulation is to prevent a monopolistic
service from earning monopelistic returns.
The granting of an increase to First Energy,
at a time of record profits, will signal that
Chio does not intend to regulate monopolies
or, more importantly, protect the public
interest. For the sake of our citizens and
the state's economic well-being, that must
not be allowed to occur. The First Energy
request for a rate increase must be denied.

From Tcledo - an International
Award Winning City! Carlton S. Finkbeiner,
Mavyor.

Now, as an at large City Councilman
I have just a couple of brief comments.

I, too, am concerned, as all of us
at Toledo City Council, regarding these
rates. And for several decades unfortunately
the residents of Toledo, Lucas County and
northwestern Ohio have been burdened with the

fact that we pay some of the highest
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electrical rates in the State of Chio. For
example, as of the February 15, 2008 PUCO
Ohio Utility Rate Survey the Electric Rate
for Residential Customers Survey indicated
for residential that the average cost in
February of '08 in Canton, Ohio was $64 per
month, it was $78 in Columbus, it was $76 in
Dayton, it was $82 in Cincinnati and $86 in
Cleveland, but in Toledo, as usual, our
residential electric rates average $91 per
month,

Also for decades cur commercial
electric rates have been scme of the highest
in Chio. As of the February 15, 2008 repcrt
from the Public Utilities Commission the
average First Energy custcomer in Toledo
commercial customer paid dcuble, double the
rate that a Canton, Chic commercial customer
paid. A&nd, in fact, out of the eight major
cities in Ohio Toledo continues to have the
highest commercial rates.

These high commercial and
residential rates have affected not just the
business owners but also the typical business

person who's just trying to make a living to
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support his or her family.

For example, I'm talking about the
business person that owns a barber shop, a
small diner, a tavern, a dry cleaning, a
coffee éhop, these people are the backbone of
the great Bmerican free enterprise system.
These fine people of Tocledo and vicinity have
been burdened with these high electrical
rates far more than the people of Columbus,
Cincinnati and Dayton. And when you look at
Toledo or Lucas County we have approximately
450,000 people who have shared this burden
for years.

Furthermore, we know that First
Energy is making huge profits. And when you
lock at the reports you'll find that 2006
First Energy had an operating income net
income of $1,254 million. And, of course, in
'Q7 they moved up a little bit and they made
$1,309 million. Boil that down ta just the
Toledo Edison area and their net income in
'07 was $91 million. So, the questicn
becomes why should we have to pay higher
distribution costs when they are making so

much more money? They are not hurting, they
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are doing very, very well.

Let me just conclude with this
statistic., We believe that the average
residential user in Toledo who uses about 750
kilowatts per month will basically receive
about a 17 percent increase if these
distribution costs are raised toc about $57
more a year. Look at the small business
owner, let's look at the Coney Island across
the street. They use on average maybe 8,000
kilowatts per month. Their bill will raise
nearly $800 a year, that's a 29 percent
increase.

Let me finally conclude as was
stated earlier, public Toledo schools, the
average elementary school, they have a
285 percent increase in their bill.

The bottom line is this, the
business community, the labor community,
residential customers, democrats,
republicans, independents all want lower
electric rates in Toledo. We want more
competition and we want mcre choice. We
believe if distribution rates are raised this

is overall going to hurt every single citizen
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including all the good economic development
efforts we're making to attract new Jjobs in
this community.

We ask for the Public Utilities
Commission to represent consumers for a
change and not grant this huge increase.

Thank you very much.

MS. BOJKO: We have Councilman
D. Michael Collins,

* k k % % X F * *k Kk Kk * K
D. MICHAEL COLLINS

Having been first duly sworn, testified

as follows:

MR. COLLINS: My name is D.
Michael Cellins. I'm a Councilman with the
City of Tecledo, I represent District Two.

I'm not going to go into great
detail in terms of the data that has just
been presented from the Mayor of our City and
my colleague at Council, Councilman Sarantou.
I believe the numbers are there and the
effects are there.

But I would like to make the
following comments for the record and I have

a series of E-mails here that T would like to
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introduce for the record but not necessarily
read for the constraints of time.
Would that be acceptable?

MS. BOJKC: You'd just like to
attach them to the record?

MR. COLLINS: I would like to
attach them to the reccrd rather than just
read them into the record. They speak for
themselves.

MS. BOJKO: Yes, we will mark

them as exhibits to the record today.

MR. COLLINS: Thank you. To begin

with the City of Toledo has 91,000
househalds. Of those 81,000, one-third are
on fixed incomes. They certainly do not have
the opportunity to have the ability to raise
their Fixed income situations by such
astronomical percentages as being now put,
voiced upon them by a monopelistic energy
source that realistically in my opinion fails
to meet many of the standards the way
business should be run.

The nature of a monopoly is to
engage in a business and provide fair and

egquitable rates for service. Their profit
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and loss statements clearly define that their
profit is beyond what could be ncrmally
expected. And I understand the nature of
private industry is to produce a profit to
satisfy the existence of the stake holders
who are basically the shareholders, but in
the case of a utility, the municipality, the
residents, they are also stake hclders
because they have allowed this condition to
exist. The lobbying efforts that are voiced
upon the folks in Columbus that make these
laws which create for them the ability to
come after the consumer realistically must be
placed in kalance to what is the better
service to the State of Ohio and its
residents, in this particular case Toledoc and
northwestern Ohio at large.

The world of private sector the
bottom line is the goal. Councilman Sarantou
and the Mayor very effectively defined how
they are responding to this goal.

However, there's one thing
different in the private sector or in a
monopolized business. In the private sector

there is not an offload of costs directed to
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the consumer of those services or goods in
order to protect their profitability. 1I'd
like to repeat that. There isn't an offload.
Ford cannot say we are going to increase the
price of our car because we have to increase
our profit margin by X percent per anum, that
wouldn't fly in that market. We all know it
wouldn't fly in that market. However, the
utility can because they are a monopcly.
They didn't worry about these problems in
terms of their distribution costs when thay
should have prorated them a long time agc and
they should have probably locked at a more
pragmatic approach for distribution and that
is burying their lines which they have not
done for the most part, and then if the
neighborhood requested this be done they
wanted it to be then back billed off to the
nelghborhood.

Sc, I close by saying we would
Ssincerely hope that you will listen and
listen with the same intensity as the
lobbyists are performing in Columbus. Listen
with that same intensity because this state,

this community has as stake holders, a big
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risk with this, imagine from your own
personal financial situation a fixed income
wherein you're struggling to maintain your
ability for taking the drugs, all of a sudden
now you are looking at your cash flow per
month being decimated as a result of a
insurance of a profitability factor for a
monopolized utility.

Please, when you deliberate and you
think about whether or not they are fair or
not, think about the stake holders that are
in northwestern Ohio, are they being treated
fairly by this monopolistic company who
realistically only has one goal in mind and

it isn't for the consumer, it's for their

prefitakbility.
Thank you.
MS. BCJKO: Mr. John

Swartzlander. Move on. Loretta, Miss
Loretta Thompson, Thomas, excuse me,
* Kk X X * * * £ K * X * K &
LCRETTA THCMAS

Having been first duly sworn, testified

as follows:

MS. BOJKO: Could you please
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state your name and address for the record.

MS. THOMAS: My name is Loretta
Thomas, I live at 1527 Vance Street, Toledo,
Ohio.

T also work with Block Watch 641 G
and T did prepare a statement when I came
here today, but I want to speak on behalf cof
seniors, young people that are unemployed and
people who are suffering. And you set there
and say there have been no rate increase to
First Energy since 1996. My understanding, I
agree with the gentleman over here, 1if you
look at your bills there 1s rate increase
because on a monthly basis I get my light
bill, on there it states for distribution.
Just to transmit the charges on my bill is
higher than my usage charges. 5o, every
menth it's fluctuating, one menth it's one,
next month it's another.

What I'm wondering at this point
why, 1f it's for distribution charge why
don't they have one fixed rate and all of a
sudden, I'm going to say this because it's
the truth, I have a 108 year old dad. If I

wasn't living and retired, we moved him out
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cf his place on account of utility bills.
There's a lot of seniors in this state and in
Teledo and like I was telling the people over
in PUCQO, most of the times when these things
hit the newspaper, hit the news it's already
been decided. You see in a couple months
it's already there, it's already on your
kill, it's already, the increases have been
made already. For pecple who are retired
such as myself and on a fixed income paying
part c¢f the medical ncw-a-days, you can't
afford these rates. And there's no way in
the world we haven't had an increase since
1996. On a menthly basis it changes, my
light is all over $100. I live in a small
space. The people who are unemployed and
seniors, we can't afford it. We cannot
afford it and we can't afford, saying right
now that this is, has to be because these
people are making enormous profits already.
You cannot allow this to happen because some
senior citizens such as my dad, if he didn't
have a family he would be outdoors and he's
very well sane and able to live by himself,

he just happen to be 108 years old, I can't
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afford these rates at 66 years cld.

So, I'm looking at the seniors and
unemployed who these bills are coming to and
then we sit around and we say, well, okay,
maybe this is like not going to take effect.
Guess what? 1t is going to take effect if
somebody don't have some common sense to say
we're tired of all these rate increases, We
can't de¢ nothing about the gas pumps. We can
decide in the State of Ohic we need an
alternative source. We were better off when
we just had Toledo Edison, now we have First
Energy.

I'm asking you to consider what
you're really doing. The economy being the
way it is right now we can't afford an
increase. Thank you.

MS. BOJKO: Ceouncilman Collins,
did you give the written E-mails to the court
reporter? We're going to mark those as
Exhibit 2. We already have an Exhibit 1
which was testimony from ancther individual.

MR. COLLINS: Thank you very much.
I apologize for the tardiness of bringing it

back.
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MS. BCJKO: Next we have Patrick
Allen, please. 1Is Patrick Allen not here?
Okay. We'll move on to Neal Troy.

d ok ok ok ok ok ok ok ok ok ok ok ok k%

NEAL TROY

Having been first duly sworn, testified

as follows:

MS. BOJKO: Please state your
name and address.

MR. TROY: My name is Neal
Troy. My residence is 4232 Tejon Road,
Toledo, Ohic, 43623.

I'm here today on my personal
situation, but I believe I may represent a
significant number of people who are normally
not going out in this. 39 years ago my wife
and T built an all electric home, one of the
things tc consideraticn at that time was the
rate that was available from Toledo Edison
with the use of that energy relative to
natural gas or other purposes. Conseguently,
we were involved in building a home using the
help of Teledo Edison in the construction of
the home and insulation with things and s0

forth like that.
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In those 39 years, well, 38 of
those years we had recognized the increase in
rates as well as others have already stated.
The fall of 2006, as this lady just recently
somewhat referred to, I was informed with my
electric bill at that point in time that the
all electric rate would be available to us as
long as we were a resident of that home.
However, if we sold the home the purchaser
would not have that rate and would revert to
the normal residential rate.

I ask that they calculate what my
cost would have been for my previous years,
years' usage and what it was with the rate
that would be applicable if I did not have
the all electric rate. That calculation was
found to be 27 percent. increase. T felt at
the time, I filed an objecticn with First
Energy at the time based on that fact, and
then another energy source could not be used
in my home because there is no piping and no
venting for a combustion system and,
therefore, what they essentially do would be
a de-valuation of my home in a normal

marketplace.
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My understanding of the present
rate changes requested, and I understand you
are only dealing with the transmission rate
but that's part ¢f the rate that they propose
to change, that would be that, that rate that
I've been under for the last 38, 39 years
would be eliminated, I would be placed on
residential, normal residentizl rate which
means my, my energy costs would go up
27 percent.

Now the Governors and legislation
and other people's interest in conservation
and reduction of greenhouse gases, I believe
that an all electric home with a geothermal
heat pump which I have would make more of an
impact on those two concerns than many of the
issues that are being considered. I was also
informed by First Energy that if you approve
the present rate structure I will no longer
be grandfathered, my rate will automatically
go up.

I went te EPA to find ocut the data
that lists and found residential creenhouse
gas emissicns for the year 2005 was

21.9 percent of the greenhouse gases emitted
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by everything in this nation. A total, and
that is of the total emissions, trillicns of
BTUs.

I went, then went to the Department
of Energy data system, it shows that the
average household, I'm not trying to throw
any aspersions on those that have natural
gas, that's what you've been using and I
understand that, however, residents on an
annual basis emit 11.4 metric tons of carbon
dioxide, 80 kilograms of methane, 41 grams of
sulphur fluorides. All electric homes'
emissions of gases are zero, nothing.

I don't have the data, but I
believe that per unit of energy used in a
residence for heating and cocking by the
emissions from generating equipment, the
average emissions from generating edquipment
based on the same energy situation would be
less than that cof use of natural gas and
other fuels for a home such as 1've
described.

The use of geothermal units in
heating and cooling further reduces the

energy consumption rates. The energy from

CLASSIC REPORTING SERVICE 419.243.1919




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

23

46

heating comes out of the water in the ground
and ability to cool your home comes back into
the water in the ground.

I think First Energy should be
encouraged to have construction and/ox
conversion of residents to all electric
situations, not penalizing those that are
presently in existence. I believe that 1
speak for a significant number of homes in
this area.

I request that you do not grant
that provision of eliminating the all
electric home rate for all electric homes,
and that's to remove the restriction placed
on me that if I sell my home the purchaser
will not have that.

I thank you for your time.

MS. BOJKO: Thank you. Ken
Smith,
¥ ¥ ¥ * ¥ * K k * * * ¥ £ * *
KEN SMITH
Having been first duly sworn, testified
as follows:
MR. SMTTH: Kenneth Smith, 3418

Plumey Road in Northwood, Ohio 43619.
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Hello, and thank you for hearing
me .

My name is Ken Smith and I am a
member of the Lake Local School Beoard of
Education and I wanted to address a few
issues.

Just a couple of years ago we
struggled to get a levy passed to maintain
the education of our children at Lake Local
Schools. With the current funding system
limiting any increase in tax revenues to
schools, and with the condition of the State
budget, all schools will be hurt by
additional increases in expenses that we have
no contreol over.

In the current two year budget
cycle in the State of Ohioc lake school as
well as many others have had their level of
funding frozen for both of these years.

MR. PRICE: Can you slow down
for the court reporter.

MR. SMITH: I'm sorry, I'm a
fast talker. With a 13.4% in electric rates,
and possibly 40-50% or more increase in the

distribution rates this is Jjust making it
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even harder for school districts to continue
with their mission.

Schools all over Ohio are having a
harder and harder time passing levies as the
voters are concerned about their expenses, we
just cannot continue to see these huge
increases in our expenses.

My school district in one of 249
schools who are part of the Chio Schools
Council and it is estimatéd that it will cost
these schools collectively over 511.7
million, plus any other distribution or
generation rate increases that may be
approved. Where does that meocney come from,
but from the pockets of the pecople that live
in our school districts?

I want to thank you and we hope
that the Commission would be sympathetic
towards schools and look at us as a distinct
group, worthy of the school rates which have
been in effect for many years.

Thank vyou.

MS. BOJKO: Evan Booth, please.

* Kk kxR Ok k % w x % &k Kk X K

EVAN BOOTH
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Having been first duly sworn, testified

as follows:

MR. BOOTH: My name is Evan
Booth, I live at 28914 Wyndale Road, Toledo,
Ohio.

Pretty much a lot of things can be
covered that's been said here, but I brought
an article from the February 26th, Toledo
Blade Business Section. There's an article
on First Energy, stated that their profit for
last year was $1.3 billion. I could read the
article if that's necessary.

First Energy Corporaticn parent of
Toledo Edison, said yesterday it had a record
profit last year of $1.31 billicn, or $4.22 a
share, on revenue of 512.8 billicon. That was
up from $1.25 billion, or $3,81 a hare, on
revenue of $11.5 billion.

For the fourth quarter, profit fell
2 percent, hurt by higher costs to buy power.
The company had a profit of $268 million, or
87 cents a share, for the quarter ended
December 31T, That compares with a profit
of $274 million, or 84 cents a share, in the

year-ago quarter.
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Per share results were up because
First Energy has bought back stock.

Revenue rose 15 percent in the
quarter to $3.1 billion from $2.7 billion in
the year-ago quarter.

My concern is this, is that this is
also going to generate another $340 million
increase, this increase, like the gentleman
over here said, the transaction fee going up
3 percent. On my bill, I've called PUCO
several times complaining about my bill. One
of the things they charge you for is $4.85 a
bill to cover their billing department and
also have their meter read. I'm paying for
their employes which is not $4.75 charge to
have their meter read, which to me is not
right. There's also a delivery charge which
covers the line going from the pole toc my
house. This house was built in '56,
everything, their eguipment has been paid for
for several years and how they justify
raising the rates and robbing us people is
beyond me. I can't believe they are even
here. They should be out of this door and

never come back and take their increase with
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them.

MS. BOJKO: Victoria Jacobs.
* ok ok ok ok ok ok kK ok ok ok ok ok %

VICTORIA JACOBS
Having been first duly sworn, testified
as follows:

MS. JACOBS: I'm Victoria Jacobs,
I live at 617 Sylvester, Toledo 43605,

I'm just going to be repeating what
everybody else has said. My husband and I
are on a fixed income. I expect on my little
bitty old pension, $400 and some dollars, to
get maybe $18 at the end of the year, that's
what's estimated. Till then I have to live
without it. Where does that come in on our
utility bills? T mean give us a break. This
gentleman said his house was built in 1958,
ours was built in 1928. All ocur stuff has
been paid for, paid for, paid for.

The thing about the street lights,
we go through our neighborhood, find out
Street lights are out, report them then about
it, well, maybe a day or two later, maybe a
week later it will be fixed.

I don't understand why everybody
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has to be rich, rich, rich. Middle income
has to get poorer and poorer and poorer and
forget akout the people that are, that deon't
have anything invested to rely on.

That's all I have to say.

MS. BCJKO: Barb Lovell,
 k, k kK *X * * * * * * * * &

BARE LOVELL

Having been first duly sworn, testified

as follows:

MS. LOVELL: I'm here, I am not a
senior citizen.

MS. BOJKO: Before you begin,
name and address, plecase,

MS. LOVELL: I'm sorry. My name
is Barb Lovell, 541 Waggoner Boulevard,
Tcledo, 43612.

MS. BOJKO: Thank vyou.

MS. LOVELL: I'm not here as a
senicr citizen, I am nct here because I live
cn a fixed income. My husband and I are both
gainfully employed. We own our home. I have
a child in college. I face the same issues
that a senior citizen dces. They are saying

that this is, this distribution thing, that
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they need it to improve lines. Well, and
that the last distribution improvement
request they got was in 19, I kelieve you
said '96 or '97.

I have lived in my home for ten
years, they have not come through and
repaired any lines in my neighborhood. I
suffer at least twice a year from having a
sguirrel, ves, a little furry rodent running
down the lines and at least twice a year I
lose electricity. They have not improved my
neighborhood because my neighborhood was
established in 1927. The hcmes that are
there have been there.

I have no bang for my dollar,
nothing to show for it.

Toledo Edison has a hell of a bang
for their buck. There has been testimony
before me that their profit was 1 billion
with a B. I'm struggling tc send my child to
college, and they are trying to tell me their
distribution rates need improvement. No. My
service needs improving when a little furry,
probably weighs less than my toy poodle,

which weighs for the record 7.6 pounds, can
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take out the electricity for twenty homes on
a street.

I'm sorry, again, no bang for my
buck.

My husband and I work hard. We
work very hard. I am not a senior citizen
and, vyes, for the next ten years my income
will go up, it's the way it is, I'm sorry for
that, for the seniors whose don't go up. I
do apologize because T do truly feel bad they
are struggling. We have done everything that
Tcledo Edison has reguested us to do to
impreve cur costs. I went through my house,
there's not one light in my home that does
not have a fluorescent bulb, there 1s not cne
outlet in my home that has not been updated
to where it's, you know, we've updated our
electric service, we do not, I heat my home
at 69 degrees because I can't afford to keep
it higher, I have a set back thermostat so
that when I am not at home my, I'm not
heating an empty home. We sit around at
night with blankets on so that my cost of
heat i1s down. Yes, again, I heat with

natural gas but I have to have a blower, I
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have to run electricity to get my heat from
the basement to the second floor.

And they are asking to have, the
audacity to ask me to reach further into my
pocket and pay for distribution that had, I
don't know, maybe it's me, we are pro-active
in our home ownership, we are pro-active in
our car ownership. I do not wait till my car
breaks down to get it fixed. I get the oil
changed, I have my tires rotated and my
brakes looked at. I am pro-active.

And it should not come down to the
consumer to pay because a company with, may I
repeat, $1.3 billion in profit, because Lhey
decided not to be pro-active, they didn't
keep up with their business lines, they
didn't keep up with their residential lines,
they are wanting everybody to build all these
wonderful new homes and now they say, damn,
shucky, darn, we didn't plan on the people
needing more electricity. That is not my
fault, that poor planning on their part
should not mean higher rates on my part.

It is not fair, no way, no way,

shape or form. I am not asking you to pay
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for my son's college,

The PUCO was designed to help the
consumer against just this, unjust raise in
electric service. It seems to me, again, no
bang for my buck,.

The PUCC, they ask for 44 percent
increase, you say, well, you know, we think
44 is a little excessive, how about 24
instead? How about for the consumers you
say, you know what? You need to dig deep in
your pocket, you need to take your profit and
be pro-active. You need to help and say no.
You know, the government expected our kids to
just say no to drugs, why can't the PUCO tell
the Toledo Electric Company and First Energy
teo just say no? Figure it out.

I have to figure out how I'm going
to come up with the money to pay, I have to
come up with the mecney for college, I have to
come up with money to get my husband back and
forth to Detreoit so that he can attend his
job because his job in Toledo was eliminated
and that increases not only my bottom line in
gas but my bottom line on car repairs and the

rest of it. I see less of my husband.
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Toledec Ediscon don't seem to care. They say
well, geez, we weren't pro-active, we didn't
keep up with our distributicn line. Sorry,
not my problem. Just like you're saying to
yourself, sorry, not my problem ycur husband
has to drive to Detroit, at least he's
employed. But I don't see Toledo Ediscn
coming to my help. I doubkt if their CEO is
going to sit there and say, you know what,
Mrs. Lovell, you guys work hard, how akout an
extra $1,000 a year in your pccket te help
pay for your husband to gc to Detreit? It's
not fair.

And no, I'm not a senior, I'm not
on a fixed income. BubL no matter how you
look at it, obviously they are not cn a fixed
income either. What budget cuts has Toledo
Edison taken? My service is ncot as good, I'm
paying higher rates than ever. T don't see
anybody asking Toledo Edison to cut back on
them. And you know what's going to happen if
they cut back if you tell them no? I can
already tell you, service is not going to get
batter, it's going to decrease. They are

going to, their attitude is going to be,
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well, damn, we didn't get this money so we're
going to have to layoff people.
They are saying it's distribution,
I don't believe it., I don't believe it for a
minute. This is not going to be
distribution. It seems really funny to me
that they requested this in June and I
believe their Nuclear Regulatory Commission
issued them a fine in April of last year, was
it April? Does anybody know? I think it was
April of last year they got a fine for the
Davis Bgsse fiasco and now all of a sudden
now they are saying whoa, wait, wait, wailt,
wait, walt, we need an increase for
distribution. Davis Besse is supposed to be
distributing, I believe it's still in shut
down, ain't it? No bang for our buck and yet
they want more. I don't think it's fair.
Thank vyou.

MS. BOJKO: Barbara Judy or
Judge, is'it Judy or Judge?

MS. JUDGE: It's Judge like in
court.

MR. PRICE: Thanks.

* * kA Kk ok ok Kk K K X Kk Kk %
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BARBARA JUDGE
Having been first duly sworn, testified
as follows:

MS. JUDGE: Can you hear mé?
I'd like to, like the lady before me --

MS. BOJEKO: I'm sorry, state
your name and address for the record, please.

M3. JUDGE: Barbara Judge, 2114
Silverpine Court, Toledo 43615,

Like the lady before me I have some
concerns, too, and it's not only just the
increase, but what the increase will do as
far as our young people leaving. There was
an article in the paper about all the doctors
who are about to graduate are going to
graduate on to some other state or some other
part of Ohio. People are losing their jobs
and the Toledo Edison wants more money. As
far as 1 can see I don't see any
justification for this area being the highest
rate in probably the country, if not the
highest close to it. If they want to
increase their distribution perhaps instead
of people moving out of the state and other

places where they can find jobs which have
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been lost because of the high utility rates,
retail, we are no longer a manufacturing
place because most of those jobs have been
moved someplace else where they don't have to
pay so much for their electricity to run
their plants. 1It's getting so that people
are just disappearing from this part of the
country.

Instead of raising the rates what
they should do is lower them in line with the
rest of the state and the country. They ére
way too high. They have been way tcce high
for a long time and to raise rates agailn is
unconscionable.

Like people say, let them use their
wonderful profit to take care of a lot of the
things they need to do instead of forcing us
teo do it. The rate should be lower, not
raised.

Thank you.

MS. BOJEKC: Beth Kramer.
* * kh Kk Kk * Kk Kk * K * K« * * K K
BETH KRAMER
Having been first duly sworn, testified

as follows:
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MS. KRAMER: ‘My name is Beth
Kramer, I live at 2093 US 20 A in Swanton. I
just want to tell you a little kit of my
fiasco with First Energy.

I moved into my home in '99. At
that time I had a cracked utility pole, took
them two years to get a new cne. The old one
still stands there. 1It's an eye scre to my
front yard, everybody that passes by. I have
not received an electric bill since QOctober
of last year and it got to the point where I
have now had to acquire a PO Box just to get
my electric bill. Somebody down there cannot
figure out why I have no utility bill come
every month.

So, in my opinion it's just costing
me a lot just to deal with the hassle and
then fturn around and you guys want to
increase the rates.

Like everybody else here, you guys
really need to consider decreasing the rates,
taking your prefit, putting it back into your
company like a lot of the small business
owners do.

You know, we're the third highest
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foreclosure state in, that was to the last
record in the United States. You know we
have the highest rates of electric in the
midwest. And I would just ask just from
somebody that's Jjust a middle age, you know,
middle inceme that if you would just really
consider decreasing it and putting the
profits back into the company. I think that
that would help in the long run for a lot of
people.

That's all I have to say. Thank
you.

MS. BOJKO: Thank you. Go back
one more time to David Drew.

* k K K Kk Kk * Kk & * * Kk Kk Kk
DAVID DREW

Having been first duly sworn, testified

as follows:

MR. DREW: My name is David
Drew, I live at 417 Potter Street, Toledo,
Ohic, 43605.

I was injured on the job eight
years ago and T just now recently got
disabled, finally got an income coming in

which ain't much, just me and my wife. I'm
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struggling. I got 18 months wecrth of
electric bills in this folder, not cne of
them are ever the same when it comes tc a
related component delivery charge,
transaction charge. We even get charged to
be a customer, which makes nc sense to me.

I get $120 electric bill, they
charge me $67 to deliver it to my house, they
charge me $58 for a transaction fee, related
component must be my meter I have c¢cn my house
$25. They are charging me $15& on top cf the
$120 I already paid them. It's all going --
I can't afford to keep paying them.

So, I don't understand what they
are trying to do here., Trying to run us out?
It's up to you guys.

MS. BOJKO: I will try Jchn
Swartzlander one more time. And Patrick
Allen. Okay.

Is there anybody else that would
like to testify that did not sign up?

FEMALE: Am T allowed to ask
a question?

M3. BOJKO: You can ask us a

procedural guestion.
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FEMALE: I don't know what
that 1is.
MS. BOJKO: You can't ask us

about the substantive part of the case. I

really ——

FEMALER: You can tell me yes

or no. Did you give specifics as to why you
feel the distribution rate neseds to be
increased? Was there & specific reason for
that?

MS. BOJKO: I can answer your
question as saying that the Commission has
not yet made a ruling on the case. The
application was filed back in June by the
company. Last month we had approximately
three weeks of hearings on the matter, we
heard all the testimony from 60 witnesses
approximately, either filed testimony or
presented testimony, and the attorneys were
there for numerous intervenors, numMerous
parties to the proceeding and then
cross-examined the witnesses. That's what
happened. And then the second part of that
hearing prcocess is to have public hearings

which is what we're doing today. We have 12
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of these public hearings scheduled all over
the State of Ohio in First Energy's three
service territories and we are listening to
testimony, it is being transcribed and then
the Commission, the five member Commission
will make the ultimate decision on the case.

MS. THOMAS: There's only five
members that are going to make the decision
after hearing everyone? There's only five
members, right?

MS. BOJKGC: Yes,

MS. THOMAS: I'm going to say
this off the record --

MS. BOJEKO: We're still on the
record, ma'am. We can't hear any more
testimony.

MS. THOMAS: I'm not going to ask
any questions. I thank you all for coming
today and I thank cur council pecple for
taking the people, although our good Mayor
wasn't here, taking the time to listen to
some of us. When vou take into consideration
that we do have a Public Utility Commission
for the State of Ohic, the consumer should

not, we as consumers really shouldn't have to
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be here today when you see these people are
making billicns of dellars in profit., You
all shouldn't be here today. These people,
doen't take nc five men panel to make a
decision. We got a Public Utility Commissicn
fer the State of Chic. If you look at every
legislative thing that will happen with our
Public Utility Commissiocn, they never turn
down any of these people for these raises.
It always passes regardless of what anyone
say. It always passes.

MS. BOJKO: Just to be clear,
the five member is the Public Utilities
Commission, they are the five commissioners,
they are the public --

MS. THOMAS: Made up of brothers
and sisters and in-laws. These are people
that need tc be chosen by the State of Ohio.
We need tc, in the sixties I used to go down
tc the Public Utilities, now in the seventies
Public Utility Commission of State of Ohio.
These people are not chosen, they are
appcocinted. S0, maybe that's part cof the
problem.

MS. BOJKQO: You had your
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oppertunity to testify, as everyboedy has had
the opportunity to testify. I'm mean I'm
asking if there was someone that did not have
an opportunity to sign up and that would like
to be heard. We have heard all of you, it
has been transcribed. We will take this
back, the Commissioners will review the

testimony and they will make the ultimate

decision.
Sir, did you want an opportunity to

testify?
MR. GILCREST: I have a guestion.

Have ycu given any consideration to holding
this type of meeting in the evening because
of the number of people that are working?

MS. BOJKO: We have twelve local
public hearings, we have some of those in the
afterncon at 1:30 because there are some
individuals that would like to come out
during the day, and then we have many of
those hearings, the majority are in the
evening at 6:30. We have one this evening in
Maumee at 6:30 tonight that we will all be
attending. We have one tomorrow in Cleveland

at 1:30 and in a Cleveland suburb at 6:30
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tomorrow night, Shaker Heights. So¢, we do
have them both at 1:30 and 6:30 to
accommodate all people.

Could you state your name? The
court reporter needs your name for the
transcript.

MR. GILCREST: 2217 Thornridge
Drive, Toledo, Ohio 43614.

MS. BOJKO: One more question
and we're going to cut off,

MR. ALINGER: Procedural question.
Would you like my name also? My name 1is
James Alinger, 14704 Howard Road, Defiance,
clear out in the west end that nobody thinks
about.

My procedural question is thig,
considering this is the Public Utilities
Commission, why don't we approach the public
before we are approached by the intervenors
and the utility companies and all of that
when a rate case comes up? I think these
public hearings should be held first to get
some public input to the Public Utilities
Commission before the stipulations,

recommendations and side deals go into
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effect.

MS. BOJKO: The record is not
finished, it's all a matter of scheduling. A
lot of times the public hearings are held
before the evidentiary hearings. There's no
difference with regard to that. We hear all
testimony, we record all testimony, it will
all be considered.

I want to thank everybody for
coming out today and for testifying and we
will conclude, adjourn for the day. Thank
you.

* ok ok & & & A+ Kk ok ok kx4 %
Whereupon, the hearing was adjourned at

2:56 p.m.

* k ok ok Kk Kk Ak Kk F F ok Kk Kk Kk ok
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STATE OF OQOHIO

COUNTY OF LUCAS : C-E-R-T-I-F-I-C-A-T-E

I, LCRI L. UDCWSKI, Notary Pubklic in and for the
State of Ohio, duly commissioned and gqualified, do hereby
certify that the above and foregeoing is a true and accurate
transcription of the aforementioned matter.

T do further certify that I am not a relative,
employee or counsel of any of the parties hereteo, and
further that I am not a relative or employee of any
attorney or counsel employed by the parties heretec, or
financially interested in the action.

I do further certify that I am not, nor is the
court reporting firm with which I am affiliated, under a
contract as defined in Civil Rule 28 (D).

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand
and affixed my seal of office at Toledo, Ohiec, on this 17th

day of March, 2008.

K ?
RI L.~ UBOWSKI '

Notary Public in and for the
STATE QOF QHIO

My Commission Expires: February 5, 2012.

* k * & ¥ * * * X K K
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March 12, 2008

Public Utilities Commission of Ohio
180 East Broad Street
Columbus, Ohio 43615:

Chairman Schriber and Members of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio:

Thank you for holding a public hearing in Toledo to receive comments regarding the proposed
Toledo Edison distribution rate increase. I would have appeared in person, but I am out of the
state and would instead like to have these remarks read into the record on this important matter.

We are facing challenging times in northwestern Ohio due to the subprime mortgage crisis and
the credit crunch that is gripping the nation. Our region, with its declining manufacturing base,
has been hit hard by the real estate downturn which has caused the number of foreclosures to
double in one year. As home values decrease and energy costs rise, our low-income families and
senior citizens are squeezed to the breaking point. As they tighten their belts, they want to see
that their public servants are doing everything they can to minimize the cost increases that affect
basic services. As the Mayor of Toledo, it is my duty to protect the interests of our citizens. As
members of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio, it is your duty as well.

My review of Toledo Edison’s rate request leads me to conclude that the increase is not
warranted. For starters, the Commission’s own staff report showed that the request is 35% too
high. In addition, we are not receiving nearly the level of service that justifies the current high
rates, let alone substantially higher rates. The number of Toledo Edison employees in the city
has been decimated and maintenance has suffered. Streetlights are not repaired within the time
periods mandated by the Commission in the company’s tariffs and there are persistent outages.
On March 1%, my wife and I counted fifty street lights out in the brief stretch between the
University of Toledo’s Scott Park and main campuses. Utility poles are also neglected and
rusting. Response to complaints is woefully slow.

Toledo
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At the samne time we are facing inadequate service, we read that the pay of FirstEnergy’s CEO
totaled $13.9 million last year. This is an unjustifiable amount for the head of a regulated
monopoly. FirstEnergy recently announced record 2007 profits of $1.31 billion. It is clear that
neither FirstEnergy executives nor its sharcholders are suffering. On the contrary, they are
making record amounts in a bad economy. Despite these windfall profits, the company now
wants to exact higher rates from the very customers who are facing financial hardships.

To make matters worse, the SB 221 re-regulation bill is pending before the General Assembly.
Rather than allow the multi-billion dollar transition charges to fall off as originally intended, the
proposed legislation will give the charges new life despite the fact that the transition costs have
been paid and we still do not have the competition promised by Senate Bill 3. As a result,
customers will pay for FirstEnergy’s generation facilities a second or third time. Why hasn’t the
Commission asked for an accounting of the transition charges? Do you knmow how much has
been collected and how much more will be collected if the re-regulation legislation passes?

I understand that the re-regulation legislation involves generation issues and is separate from the
distribution rate case before the Commission. However, it involves dollars that will flow to the
company’s bottom line and is a factor that should be taken into account when setting the
company’s rate of return. The windfall that FirstEnergy will receive from re-regulation should
offset the need for a distribution rate increase.

FirstEnergy's record corporate profits should also be considered when evaluating the rate case
request. Companies that provide exemplary service at low rates should be awarded a high rate of
return.  However, our citizens receive substandard service and pay unaffordable rates. The
Commission should set FirstEnergy’s rate of return at the lowest possible level. Additionally,
fairness demands that the PUCO declare that FirstEnergy’s shareholders, not its customers, must
foot the bill for the CEQ’s exorbitant pay.

Regulatory proceedings cannot be left solely to an accounting of costs. There are equitable
issues that must be part of the equation. In deciding this case, you must take into account Ohio’s
poor economy, the upcoming re-regulation charges along with FirstEnergy’s shoddy service,
exorbitant executive pay and excessive corporate profits. Those factors weigh heavily against an
increase in distribution rates.
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The whole point of utility regulation is to prevent a monopolistic service from earning
monopolistic returns. The granting of an increase to FirstEnergy, at a time of record profits, will
signal that Ohio does not intend to regulate monopolies or, more importantly, protect the public
interest. For the sake of our citizens and the state’s economic well-being, that must not be
allowed to occur. The FirstEnergy request for a rate increase must be denied.

From Toledo - an International Award Winning City!

CSF:bas

Ce: Govemor Ted Strickland
Lt. Governor Lee Fisher
Senate Majority Leader Bill Harris
Senate Minority Leader Ray Miller
Ohio Speaker of the House Jon Husted
Senator Shestod Brown
Senatos George Voinovich
Senator Teresa Fedor
Senator Mark Wagoner
Congresswoman Maicy Kaptur
Representative Robert Latta
Mark Shanshan, Governor’s Energy Advisor/Executive Director
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Collins, D Michasl

From: Ryan Richardson [maumeeguy@yahoo.com]
Sent: Monday, March 10, 2008 3:53 PM

To: Caollins, D Michael

Cc: fedoroffice@maild . san.siate.oh.us

Subject: Utility Rates

Mr Collins, Ms. Fedor, Ms. Kaptur, and Mr. Ujvagi:

I am writing you in regards to the request that Toledo Edison has before the PUCO, asking for a rate
increase. As a taxpayer, and a working professional, I experience difficulty paying for natural gas bills
that have averaged $250-300 monthly since December, which is quite a burden already. Increasing our
electric an average of $50 monthly is ridiculous! I make in excess of $60K yearly...if I am struggling,
what are poor people doing? I worry for all of our neighbors that make a fraction of this... children are
doing without so that mom and dads can pay to keep heat on and lights on.

"Fair market Value?” How much are you willing to pay to keep from freezing to death? There needs to
be regulation. Just who does the PUCO work for? Big business as usual. I VOTE NO FOR ANY
MORE RATE INCREASES.

When electric deregulated, our bills doubled. "Generation charges” "Transportation charges" They
charge for transportation... Is there someone pushing that gas down the lines, or that electric down those
lines? No. Tis just another way to gouge the middle class and ruin the impoverished.

I urge you as a registered voter of your respective district to represent us at the table, and protest yet
another rate hike. Utilities are an essential, and should not be a for-profit enterprise.

Natural gas comes from the ground, and why is it that Columbia can just own it and charge us for
something they get for free?

Again, it seems that government officials work for corporations and big business and trounce those
whom they are charged with representing.

Enough is enough. I vote NO. We already have the highest utility rates in Ohio

Sincerely

. EXHIBIT
Ryan C. Richardson, PA-C
247 University Boulevard i P4
Toledo Ohio 43614

Be a better friend, newshound, and know-it-all with Yahoo! Mobile, Try it now.

3/12/2008
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Collins, D Michaet

From: Wemer, Angela [Angela.Wemer@ProMedica.org]
Sent: Monday, March 10, 2008 11:54 AM

To: Caollins, D Michael

Subject: No increase rates already high

Dear Mr. Collins,

Please help in this situation, where PUCO, asking to increase in rates.
Citizens, are already hurting with increass at pumps, for gas prices.

Toledo Edison, wanting another increase. | will have ta really budget harder
With my income. Something ,will have fo be eliminated, food or lights?

Help take a stand against this situation.

Sincerely,
Angela S. Werner

P.S. Concemed citizen in your district.

EMAIL CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE

This Email message, and any attachments, may contain confidential
patient health information that is legally protected. This information

is intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above.

The authorized recipient of this information is prohibited from disclosing
this information to any other party unless required to do so by law

or regulation and is required to destroy the information after its stated
need has been fulfilled. If you are not the intended recipient, you are
hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution, or action

taken in reliance on the contents of this message is strictly prohibited.

If you have received this information in error, please notify

the sender immediately by replying to this message and delete the
message from your system.

3/12/2008
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Collins, D Michael

From: jrsmemaw@buckeye-express.com
Sent: Monday, March 10, 2008 10:24 AM
To: Calling, D Michael

Subject: Elactric increase

Mr. Collins: According to WTOL news we can email our district representative on the bill before our Ohio House
of Rep. about the possible $600 yearly increase on our electric bills. Would you please ask our fine
repressntatives where we are supposed to come up with this money? Ohio is experiencing record numbers of
mortgage foreclosures because of dishonest mortgage lenders, 1oss of jobs in Ohio, cutrageous gasoline prices,
and fousy elected republican government officials who have no social conscience whatever. [ get exactly $849
per month on my social security. Last January | was given a gift of $16 per month increase. But our elected
representatives want me to cough up $50 per month extra on my electric bill. Just exactly where am | supposed
to get this money? Perhaps, | should quit eating or taking my medications, which | can barely afford. Maybe |
should just die and then cld people's needs would not have to be considered.

Toledo Edison makes an enormous profit every year off of every Toledoan's back. Where is it going to end?

If this bill passes, | can guarantee | will make certain to find out who voted for it and make certain | do not ever
vote for that person again and wili campaign diligently to make certain they are never elected to any office in the
future, :

Please make sure that my voice is heard. 1have severe physical disabiliies to make my presence unavailable at
a public hearing, so | must depend on you to make sure my needs and the needs of all Toledo residents,
espacially the elderly, are mat.

Thank you,

Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Ceparski
irsmemaw(@buckeye-express.com

3/12/2008



mailto:jrsmemaw@buckeye-express.com
mailto:jrsmemaw@buckeye-express.com

Page 1 of 1

Collins, D Michael

From: Scott.Dunn@dana.com

Sent:  Monday, March 10, 2008 2:45 PM

To: Collins, D Michael

Subject: Additional electric rate increases, again?

Hi Mike -

My name is Scott Dunn. | iive and work in Toledo. | just read the article from WTOL
http:/Mmww.wiol.com/global/story.asp7s=7990087 regarding the possible rate increase on our electric bills in
Tolado. | think this is cutrageous! Why can't the Public Utilities Commission of Ghio do something about these
increases by FirstEnergy. As you are well aware, we in Toledo already pay some of the highest rates in the nation
and now they want to raise our rates again? I'm disgusted by the actions of City Council in not taking control of
the situation.

1 was born and raised in Toledo and | used to be so proud of our city. | have lost my enthusiasm over this city.

Mike, I noticed that you were formerly a Marine and served a long time in the Toledo police department. | had a
couple relatives who used ta serve on the force (Bill and Gary Dunn} who I'm sure you know, and another family
member who serves on it today. | was also in the military, serving 8 years in the U.S. Navy. So | understand pride.
1 would like {0 be proud of our cily and our elected official who stand up and do something about companies like

FirstEnergy. With all that being said, can you teli me why Toledo seems to have lost its ability to do that?

| would really love to hear back from you to see what Toledo plans to do about this situation.

Sincerely,
Scott Dunn

This e-mail, and any attachments, is intended solely for use by the addressee(s) named above. it may contain the confidential or proprietary
information of Dana Holding Corporation, its subsidiaries, affiliates or business partners. If you are not the intended recipient of this e-mail or
are an unauthorized recipient of the information, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or copying of this 8-mail or any
attachments, is strictly prohibited. If you have received this e-mail in error, please immediately notify the sender by reply e-mail and
permanently delate the eriginal and any copies or printouts.

Computer viruses can ba transmitted via email. The recipient should check this e-mail and any atiachments for the presence of viruses. Dana
Holding Corporation accepts no liability for any damage caused by any virus transmitted by this e-mail.

English, Francais, Espanol, Deutsch, Haliano, Portugues:
hitp:/Awnarw dana_com/overview/EmailDisclaimer. shtm

3/12/2008
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BEFORE
THE PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION OF OHIO

In the Matter of the Application of Ohio }

Edison Company, The Cleveland Electric :

Iluminating Company, and The Toledo y Case No. 07-551-EL-AIR
Edison Company for the Authority to j Case No. 07-552-EL-ATA
Increase Rates for Distribution Service, } CaseNo. 07-553-EL-AAM
Modify Certain Accounting Practices and for ) Case no. 07-554-EL-UNC
Tariff Approvals. )

Local Public Hearing Testimony of William H. Koon

My nﬁne is William Koon. I am the president of Republic Mills located in Okolona,
Ohio, Jocated about five miles west of Napoleon and eight miles east of Defiance, Ohio. My
company is a customer of Toledo Edison.

Republic Mills, a family owned and operated business, having its beginnings more than
65 years ago strictly as a livestock feed manufacturer produced under the name of Hudson Feeds.
As the years have gone by and the agricultural industry has changed, so has Republic Mills.
Today it has a manufacturing facility specializing in various agricultural and non-agricultural
capacities with services that include trucking, warehousing and custom milling and pelleting.

Our facility, located on approximately five acres, employs 15 people. The company has
been a customer of Toledo Edison for more than 35 years and receives service from three
separate electric meters. Electricity comprises about 10% of cur operating costs. Annually our
business consumes about 450,000 kilowatt hours of electricity and has a demand factor of 320
KW. We are on Toledo Edison’s small general service tariff when we use our own generator and
on a medium general service tariff when we are not using our own generator.

One would think that, as a faitly substantial customer with a longstanding relationship

with Toledo Edison, we would be able to resolve service problems easily and efficiently.




-

24117973

However, we have not been able to do so. Our service problems with Toledo Edison span almost
a decade, and during that period we have been dealing with primarily one unresolved problem—
line disturbances.

The purpose of my testimony is to give you a 30-second synopsis of our service problems
because, in our view, Toledo Edison should not be able to increase its rates if the company
ignores legitimate customer complaints and apparently deliberately strings us along with poor
service because, as a monopoly, it can.

For almost ten years, Republic Mills has been attempting to resolve with Toledo Edison
the issue of line disturbances that Toledo Edison has claimed were the result of Republic Mills®
operations—specifically, the fact that, intermittently, Republic Mills, (with Toledo Edison’s
approval) has attached its 200 hp motor to Toledo Edison’s lines. We have maintained that our
motor has nothing to do with disturbances that Toledo Edison has laid at our feet. After
discussing this on and off for years, at one point, both parties agreed to split the cost of a
technician, chosen by Toledo Edison, to examine the 200 H.P. motor in question, and to issue his
findings with respect to the motor allegedly causing the disturbances. The technician concluded '
that the motor was not the cause of the line disturbances.

Nonetheless Toledo Edison continued to claim that our motor was the cause of its poor
line service and insisted that we take it off the Toledo Edison line. Our company was compelled
to invest in a 550 kilowatt generator that we have used off and on during the long years of our
dispute with Toledo Edison. However, at times it is cost efficient to rely on Toledo Edison for
most, if not all, of our electricity needs. Because Toledo Edison was apparently not satisfied
with its chosen expert’s conclusions that our motor was not the cause of line disturbances in our

area, we employed a professional engineer to try to get to the bottom of the problem. He
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Throughout the period of the dispute, even. though we have had numerous discussions
and meetings, Toledo Edison has refused to install a separate line—1to either Republic or one of
its other customers served by the present single line—to ameliorate the situation even though
Toledo Edison sought easements for a new line and on more than one occasion stated that it
would install 2 new line. At one point in 2006, we were told by Howard Call, of Toledo Edison
that he was scheduling a crew to construct a new line to corréct the problem. Furthermore,
Toledo Edison has refused to acknowledge the findings of the technician hired to investigatc the
effect of Republic Mills’ motor on the Toledo Edison line, and Toledo Edison stated that it will
take no further action unless the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio orders it to take specific
actions.

Today T am appearing to urge the Commission that, before it grants Toledo Edison a rate
increase, it order Toledo Edison to take steps to resolve the disturbances on their line that do not

involve Republic Mills having to remove our motor from the Toledo Edison line.



Hello, and thank you for hearing me.

My name is Ken Smith and I am a member of the Lake local School Board of Education
and [ wanted to address a few issues.

Just a couple of years ago we struggled to get a levy passed to maintain the education of
our children at Lake Local Schools. With the current funding system limiting any
increase in tax revenues to schools, and with the condition of the State budget, all schools
will be hurt by additional increases in expenses that we have no control over.

In the current two year budget cycle in the State of Ohio Lake School as well as many
other have had their level of funding frozen for both of these years. Witha 13.4%in
electric rates, and possibly 40-50 % or more increase in the distribution rates this is just
making it even harder for school districtsto continue with their mission.

Schools all over Ohio are having harder and harder time passing levies as the voters are
concerned about their expenses, we just can not continue to see these huge increases in
our expenses-withakt-seme-nathod-paying-forthen

My school district is one of 249 schools who are part of the Ohio Schools Council and it
is estimated that it will cost these schools collectively over $11.7 million, plus any other
distribution or generation rate increases that may be approved. Where does that money
come from, but from the pockets of the people that live in our school districts.

I want to thank you and we hope that the commission would be sympathetic towards
schools and look at us as a distinct group, worthy of the school rates which have been in
effect. +. e ay 7,.{,:5( s
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with the company. 1 gither by visiting the Commission's website

MR. HAYDEN: On behalf of the 2 or you can also call the Commission’s phone
Companies Mark A. Hayden, 76 South Main 3 number which is 1.800.686.PUCD, and the
Street, Akron, Ohio, 44308, 4 website is www.puco.chio.gov.

MS. BOJKO: Thank you. 5 There have been twelve local public

MR. REESE: On behalf of the 6 hearings scheduled in this case and this is
Ohie Consumers'’ Counsel on behalf of the 7 only one aspect of the rate case process.
residential rale providers, the First Energy 8 The evidentiary hearing in this case began on
Companies and the Office the Ohio Consumers 9 January 29, 2008 at the Commission in
my name is Rick Reesa, 10 Columbus, Ohio. That hearing lasted several

MS. BOJKO: Thank you. 1 weeks and the purpose of that hearing was to

MS. KOVACIK: Thank you, Leslie | 12 allow the companies, the Commission staff and
Kovacik on behalf of the City of Toledo, 13 the intervenors in this case to present

MS. BOJKO: Thank you. Are 14 witnesses and evidence either in support of
there any other intervenors, parties to the 15 their positions in the case or in opposition
proceeding present that would like to givean | 16 to the Companies' rate case filing.
appearance that this time? 17 The purpose of foday's public

Seeing none, at the hearing tonight | 18 hearing is to receive comments from the
there are representatives from the 19 public regarding First Energy's proposed
Commissions Service Monitoring Enforcement| 20 ratas. We will not be hearing from the
Department which are over, seen by the door | 21 companies, the slaff or any intervenors in
and also we have tonight, or this avening, or | 22 the procesding today. it is your
this afternoon, excuse me, we have 23 opportunity, the members of the public, 1o
rapreseniatives from the First Energy 24 let the Commission know what you think about
Company. They are here lo either answer youf 25 the Companies' request to increase its rates.

CLASSIC REPORTING SERVICE 419,243,1919 CLASSIC REPORTING SERVICE 418.243.1919

6 8
questions about this case specifically or 1 When you arrived there was a sigh
they can answer a question about a utifity * 2 up shaest by the docr. We are asking that
matter ather than the rate increase 3 anybody that wishes to offer testimany today
proceeding which is the focus of the case 4 sign up and we will go in the order that they
today. Would this First Energy 5 sign that, they signed up. |f you missed
representatives please raise your hand. If ] that opportunity, it's still available,
you have any questions for them you may 7 please go over and sign your name and you
contact one of them after the public hearing ] will be called to testify in the order that
tonight. 9 you have signed up.

On June 7, 2007 Ohio Edison 10 Before you begin your slatement we
Company, the Toledo Edison Company and tluf 1 would ask your name and your address. Your
Cleveland Electric Numinating Company 12 testimony will b considered a part of the
collectively known as the First Energy 13 official record of the case to be reviewed by
Companies have filed applications with the 14 the Commissioners before they make their
Commission to increase their electric 15 final decision. All testimony will be under
distribution rates. As part of that rate 16 cath and attorneys for the company and other
case proceeding the Commission staff preparefl 17 infervenors in the case are allowed to ask
and they filed a staff report for each 18 you questions about your statement while you
company cn December 4, 2007, and l havea | 19 are under cath.
copy, this is the Toledo Edison which is the 20 Should you decide that you do not
service territory thal we argin. This is 21 want to testify when your name is called,
the staff report that cur staff at the 22 please merely pass to the naxt withess.
Commission, independent body, put logether | 23 Today's hearing is being
and made recornmendations about tha First 24 transcribed by a court reporter, please spaak
Energy rate application. You can oblain this | 25 clearly so that the court reporter can

CLAsS1C

REPORTING SERVICE 419.243.1919
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accurately reflect your comments on the
record. |Ifyou have a prepared written
statement it will be helpful for you to
provide a copy of that to the court reporter
as well.

We appreciate your participation in
today’s hearing and we want everyone who
wishes 10 make a public statement to be able
to do 50, and there are still many people so
at this time we will begin the witnesses'
testimony. And if somebody else would like
to add their name, you may do so at the door.

Cur first witness this aflernoon
will be Bill Koon, Republic Mills,
Incarporation. Mr. Koon.

MR, KOON: Yes.

MS. BOJKO: You're providing
your writlen comments fo the court reporter?

MR. KOON: Yes. Would you Ik
a, would you like a copy?

MS. BOJKO: Yes, that would be
wonderful.

WILLIAM H. KOON

Having been first duly sworn, testified
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Electricity comprises about 10% of our
operating costs. Annually our business
consumes about 450,000 kilowatt hours of
electricity and has a demand factor of 320
KW. We are on Toledo Edison's small general
service teriff when we use our own generator
and on a medium general service tariff when
we are not using our own generator.

One woild think that, as a fairly
substantial customer with a long standing’
relationship with Toledo Edison, we would be
about to resolve service problems easily and
efficiently. However, we have not been able
todo so. Our service problems with Toledo
Edison span almost & decade, and during that
period we have been dealing with primarily
one unresolved prablem - ling disturbances.

The purposes of my testimony is fo
give you a 30-second synopsis of our service
problems because, in cur view, Toledo Edison
should not be able to increase its rates if
the company igneres legitimate customer
complaints and apparently defiberalely
strings us along with poor service because,
as a monopaly, it can.

CLASSTC REPORTING SERVICE 419.243.1919
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as follows: 1 For almost ten years, Republic
MS. BOJKO: Mr. Koon, youmay | 2 Mills has been attempling 1o resolve with
begin, 3 Toledo Edison tha issue of line disturbances
MR. KOON: Thank you. My nanfe 4 that Toledo Edison has claimed were the
is William Koon. 1am president of Republic 5 resuit of Rapublic Mills' operations -
Mills located in Okolona, Ohio, located about 6 specifically, the fact that, intermittently,
five miles west of Napolean and eight miles 7 Repubtic Mills, with Toledo Edison's
east of Defiance, Ohic. My companyisa 8 approval, has attached its 200 horsepower
customer of Toledo Edison. 9 motor ta Toledo Edison's lines. We have

Republic Mills, a family owned and | 10 maintained that our motor has nothing to do
operated business, having its beginnings more] 11 with disturbances that Toledo Edison has [aid
than 65 years ago strictly as a livestock 12 atourfeet. After discussing this on and
feed manufacturer produced under the namaof 13 off for years, at one point, both parties
Hudson Feeds. As the years have gone by and 14 agreed to split the cost of a technician,
the agriculiural industry has changed, sohas | 15 chosen by Toledo Edison, to examine the 200
Republic Mills. Today it has a manufacturing | 18 horsepower molor in question, and to issue
facifity specializing in various agricultural 17 his findings with respect to the motor
and non-agricultural capacilies with services 18 allegedly causing the disturbances. The
that include trucking, warehousing and custom| 19 technician concluded that the motor was not
milling and pelleting. 20 the cause of the line disturbances.

Qur facility, located on 21 Monetheless Toledo Edison continue
approximately five acres, employs 15 people. | 22 to claim that our motor was the cause cof its
The company has been a customer of Toledo | 23 poer line service and insisted that we take
Edison for more than 35 years and receives 24 it off the Toledo Edison line. Qur company
service from three separate eleclric melers. 25 was compelled to invest in a 550 kilowatt

CLASSIC REPORTING SERVICE €12.243.191%
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generator thal we have used off and on during
the long years of our dispute with Toledo
Edison. However, at times it is cost

efficient o rely on Toledo Edison for most,

if not all, of our electricity needs.

Because Toledo Edison was apparently not
satisfied wilh its chosen expert's

conclusions that aur motor was nol the cause
of line disturbances in our area, we employed
a professional engineer to try to get to the
bottom of the problem. He concluded that the
cause of the disturbances stemmed from the
remaval by Toledo Edison of a substation
around 1989. The 200 horsepower motor in
question was first installed in 1976, with
Toledo Edison designing our service to handle
this particular motor. No complaints about
the motor occurred until several years
following the remaoval of the substation, and

mora customers came on line which accentuated

the quality of service issue.

Throughout the periad of the
dispute, even though we have had numerous
discussions and meetings, Toledo Edison has
refused 1o instalt a separate ling - to
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MS. BOJKC:
have Ms. Tina Skeldon Wozniak.

TINA SKELDON WOZNIAK

Having been firat duly sworn, testified

as follows:

MS. BOJKO: Could you please
state your name and address for the record,

MS. SKELDON WOZNIAK: I'm Tina Skeddon

Wozniak, Lucas County Commissioner, One
Government Center, Toledo, Ohio.

| will be brief. | want to thank
the PUCO for coming teday to have, giving us
the opportunity to have a hearing.

| realize today is about the
distribution case. Whether it's this case or
any other case that comes before, you we
continue to fight and express our concerns
that our community cannot afford any
increases.

I'd also like to share with you
that oftentimes our community feels neglected
when it comes to rellef on these energy
issues. When it cames o our businesses or
when it is about our residents wa continue to

CLASSIC
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either Republic or one of its other customers
served by the present single line - to
ameliorate the situation even though Toledo
Edison sought easements for a new line and op
mare than one occasion stated that it would
install a new line. At one point in 2006, we
were lold by Howard Call, of Toledo Edison,
that he was scheduling a crew 1o construct a
new line o correct the problem.
Furthermore, Toledo Edison has refused to
acknowledge the findings of the technician
hired to investigate the effect of Republic
Mills" motor on the Toledo Edison line, and
Toledo Edison stated that it will 1ake no
further action unless the Public Utllities
Commission of Ohio orders it to 1ake specific
actions.

Today | am appearing to urge the
Commission that, before it grants Toledo
Edison a rate increase, it order Toledo
Edison to take staps to resolve the
disturbances an their line that do not
involve Republic Mills having to remove our
motor from the Toledo Edisan line.

Thank you.
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feel the neglect and our high prices that we
have to consistently feel impacted by.

it's also not a surprise to you 1o
hear it is raining in Lucas County. We need
sunshine when it comes to paying high bills.
We are here today io urge the PUCO to
undersiand our concen.

We, we're, we believe that ufility
rates in general cause ustobeina
situation, for both residents and businesses
{o fee! the need to move either across the
line to Michigan or down to a better rate for
them, even as close as thirty miles into the
Bowling Green and Wood County area. We
bslieve that this is a conslant drain for
baoth our families who are, especially those
who are the working families wha ara the
prime numbers of families that live in our
local area.

We need relief. We need help. We
need to continue to work togather to get this
joh done.

I'm happy 1o speak for tens of
thousands of rate payors and businesses who
we believe we are representing, the relief,

CLASSIC REPORTING SERVICE 419.243.1919
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who deserve relief and who are looking tothe | 1 favorable to the ufility in the summer, we're
PUCO for solutions. 2 at a low when other people, when the demand
Thank you. 3 for electricity is high, that's when we idle
MS. BOJKO: Thank you, 4 back. Also atthe end of the day is when the
Mr. Chris Hill and Mr. Mark Frye. I'm somy, 5 demand for electricity is high, we level
Mr. Chris Hill and Mark Frye, ] back.
Fee s s s asn s R 7 We feel as a result of that low
CERIS EILL and MARK FRYR 8 profile, the nature of what we do that, you
Kaving been Eirst duly swarn, testifled 9 know, special consideration should be given
8s follows: 10 to the school district. This hits the school
MS. BOJKO: Could you please " district hard, with the loss of the Energy
state your name and your address for the 12 for Education Program.
record. 13 An allernative to that wouid be o
MR. HILL; I'm Chris Hilf, I'm 14 have the schools participate in business
Director of Facility Operatians for Toledo 15 distribution credit, this would be a
Pubtic Schools, and the address is 1701 East | 16 tremendous help for Toledo Public Schools ang
Broadway, Toledo, Chi, 17 all the schools in the great State of Ohio.
1 would like to begin by thanking 18 You here all kinds of lolks say we in the
the Commission for having the opportunityte | 19 educational business, we're all about kids.
set here -- you're sitting, I'm standing -- 20 We are all about kids, that's the core of our
F'm setting in the hot seat, | guess. But at 21 business. But it's further and deeper than
any rate we appreciate the opportunity o 22 that, we're about building and stabilizing
take the time to hear what we have lo say. 23 our society. What we do at Toledo Public
We apprediate it 24 Schools impacts the City of Toleda, by the
Tha Tolede Public Schools have had) 25 cltizens that inhabit the community, by the
CLASSIC REPORTING SERVICE 419 243.101% CLASSIC REPORTING SERVICE 418.243,10139
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the long standing Energy for Education, we've | 1 quality of the people that ars our graduates.
had the whole process, it's been very useful 2 Tha great State of Ohio, it will heip the
forus. It saves us money. Those doltars 3 kids.
are going into the classrogm. 4 Thank you for your consideration.
We are a large urban school 5 MS. BOJKC: Thank you.
district, we have employees that haven't had 6 MR. FRYE: My name is Mark
raises in five years. Now, when we look at 7 Frye, I'm with Palmer Energy Company, 2455
buying vehicles we're up-dating our yellow 8 North Reynolds Road, Toledo, Chio, 43615.
fleet with pre-owned and used school buses. 9 Palmer Energy is a consultant for a
Every penny, nickel we getis very 10 number of, a number of large industrial
significant. 1 commission operations around Chio including
It has enormous impact on Toledo 12 Toledo Public Schools. My particular
Public Schools. The current Energy for 13 comments today are in relation to what impact
Education program will expire on December 31, 14 that would have on just a standard average
of 2008. This will cause the eledric rates 15 elementary school for Toledo Public Schools,
to go up for Taledo Public Schoot 16 what kind of increase the distribution rate
13.4 percent, that will cost Toledo Public 17 increase would have on that average schoagl.
Schools $400,000. $400,000, folks, is a lot 18 Unfortunately, Toledo Ediscn is
of money to Toledo Public Schools, 19 basically asking for a substantial
Any new distribution rate increase 20 restructuring of the methodology which
authorized by the Commissionwillgoontop | 21 creates rates. They are going from a
of that. We're tooking at, you know, we're, 22 consumption and utilization based rate
we can't absorb those kinds of costs. 23 structure and they have proposed a voltage
Furthermore, the load 24 rate structure. | understand that one of the
characteristics of our school district are 25 public utiliies actually has that type of
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structura, | understand they want to move 1 country right now, you want to increase it
that forward and put those on the Teleda 2 some more? First Energy, Toledo Edison wanis
Edison system but they need to understand thg 3 to increase their rates. What they need to
impact that would have on somebody like the | 4 do is decrease them. Rates are going up,
Toledo Public Schools. 5 it's not fair far people that are living on a

An average elementary school right | 6 fixed income filkes | am. | don't get any
now would pay one and a half to two cents a 7 raises or anything. | can st get Social
Kilowatt hour for the distribution charges. 8 Security, thet doesn'i mean a thing. I'm
The increase that they would see by swilching [ 9 trying to keep my head above waler.
10 a general service rate structure because 10 Now, where | live moslly are all
of the voltage they are being served atis " retirees, we're all catching it. We're all
about $5,500 a year between the general 12 catching heck. It's just not right. So,
service rate and the general and primary rate | 13 appreciate it, the PUCO rubber stamp for the
structures that Toledo Edison has included. 14 utility companies, they bend over backwards
$5,500 a year is a pretty substantial sum of 15 and give it to them. Give us, give Us
money and the only difference the Toledo 16 semething for a change, decrease the rales,
Public Schools would have is whether they owy 17 not increase them.
the transformer or whether they don't own the T 18 Thank you very much.
transformer. 19 MS. BOJKO:, Mr. Richard Eppard
It's difficult for me 1o believe 20 0 s
that there's a $5,500 a year difference 21 RICHARD EPPARD
between a general service rate which they 22 Having been first duly sworn, testified
don't own the transformer and a primaryrate | 23 as £ollows:
when they do own the transformer. Thatmay | 24 MR. EFPARD: My name is Richard
put somehaody in the business of buying 25 Eppard, | live at 5222 West Bancroft Street,
CLASSIC REPORTING SERVICE 410.243.1818 CLASSIC REPORIING SERVICE 419.243.191%

2 24
transformers, but the net result, thisis a 1 Toledo, 43615.
substantial increase 1o Toledo Public 2 | have a bill right hare, it's from
Schools. They have about sixty elementary 3 First Energy Solutions. | have a
schools, as Mr. Hill has informed me, and 4 transmission rate of 3 percent right on this
obviously are in the procass of building more 5 bill and it says from 2006. If anybody wanis
with the Ohio Schools Facility Council B to see it they can see it right now. And
monies. 7 with the way the retirees, just like George

There's an awlul lot of money at 8 Davis said, all the retirees whe have the low
stake here, not just Energy for Education 9 income in the City of Toledo right here, we
Program but also for the distribution 10 are paying the highest not only on the
charges. 1" electricity but gas and everything else.

Thank you very much. 12 People can't afford it anymore. Somebody has]

MS. BOJKO: Do you have any 13 got to start cutting back. Your gas prices
other comments? 14 just went up, and that's going to help out a
MR. FRYE: No. 15 |ot with what they are trying to do right
MS. BQUKO: Thank you. 16 here? You're going to set these people back
Mr. George Davis, Jr. 17 so they will have to choose either to eat or
R I S I 18 to move oul of their homes or something else
SECRGE DAVIS, JR. 19 because of what you're trying to do right
Having been First duly sworn, testified 20 here in this paper.
as follows: 21 it's all'eady been raised in 2006
MR. DAVIS: My name is Georgel 22 3 percenl. Now, if anybody wants to see it,
Davis, Jr. |live at 3545 Viclory Avenue, 23 like [ said, | have it right here in black
Toledo, Ohio. I'm 18 year retiree. | 24 and while. Thank you.
understand we have the highest rates in the 25 MS. BOJKO:

Thank you. Next we
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have Councilman George Sarantou. 1 request is 35% too high. In addition, we are
MR. SARANTOU: | apologize in 2 not recsiving naarly the level of service
advance if | do not say your names properly. 3 that justifies the current high rates, lat
R R 4 alone substantially higher rates. The number
GEORGE SARANTOU 5 of Toledo Edison employess in the city has
Having hesn first dly sworn, testifisd 6 been decimated and maintenance has suffered.
as Eollows: 7 Streatlights are not repairad within the time
MS. BOJKO: Please state your B periods mandated by the Commission in the
name and address. 8 company’s tariffs and thare are persistent
MR. SARANTOU:  lam George 10 outages. On March 1SL, my wife and | counted
Sarantou, I'm a Toledo City Councilman at 1 fifty street lights out in the brief stretch
Large. I'm here today to talk about the 12 batween the University of Toledo’s Scott Park
distribution costs. First, I'd like 1o read 13 and main campuses. Utility poles are also
into the record a letter from the Honorable 14 negiected and rusting. Response o
Mayor from the City of Taledo who could not | 15 complaints is woefully slow,
be here, then I'll have a short statement 16 At the same time we are facing
addressed to the Public Utilities Commission | 17 inadequate service, we read that the pay of
of Ohio. 18 First Energy’s CEQ totaled $13.9 million last
Chairman Schriber and Members of | 19 vear. This is an unjustifiable amount for
the Public Utitities Commission of Ohio: 20 the head of a regulated monopoly. First
Thank you for holding a public 21 Energy recently announced record 2007 profits
hearing in Taleda to receive comments 22 of $1.31 billion. Itis clear that nelther
regarding the proposed Toledo Edison 23 First Energy execulives nor its shareholders
distribution rate increase, | would have 24 are suffering. On the contrary, they are
appeared in person, butlamout of the state | 25 making record amounts in a bad economy.
CLASSIC REPORTING SERVICE 41%.243.15%19 CLASS5IC REPORTING SERVICE 419.243.19515
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and would instead like fo have these remarks | 1 Despite these windfall profits, the company
read into the record on this imporant 2 now wants to exact higher rates from the very
matter. 3 customers who are facing financial hardships.
We are facing challenging times in 4 To make matters worse, the Senate
northwestern Ohio dus to the subprime 5 Bill 221 re-ragulation bill is pending before
mortgage crisis and the credit crunch thatis @ the General Assembly. Rather than allow the
gripping the nation. Qur ragion, with its 1 multi-billicn dollar transition charges to
declining manufacturing base, has been hit 8 fall off as ariginally intended, the proposed
hard by the real estate downturn which has 9 legisiation will give the charges new life
caused the number of foreclosures to double | 10 despite the faca that the transition costs
in one year. As home valuas decrease and 11 have been paid and we still do nat have the
energy costs rise, our low-income families 12 competition promised by Senate Bl 3. Asa
and sanior citizens are squeezad to the 13 result, customers will pay for First Energy's
breaking point. As they tighten their belts, 14 generation facilities a second or third time.
they want to see that their public servants 15 Why hasn't the Commission asked for an
are doing everything they can to minimize the | 16 accounting of the transition charges? Do you
cost increases that affect basic services. 17 know ow much has been collected and how my
As the Mayor of Toledo, itis my duty to 18 mare will be collected if the re-regulation
protect the interests of our citizens. As 19 passes?
members of the Public Utilities Commission of| 20 I understand the re-regulation
Ohio, it is your duty as well. 21 legislation involves generaticn issues and is
My review of Toledo Edison's rate 22 separate from the distribution rate case
request leads me to conclude that the 23 before the Commission. Howaver, it involves
increase is not warranted. For starters, the 24 dollars that will flow to the company's
Commission's own staff report showed that thel 25 botiom line and is a factor that should be

ich
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taken into account when setting the company's] 1 electrical rates in the State of Ohio. For
rate of return. The windfall that First 2 example, as of the February 15, 2008 PUCO
Energy will receive from re-regulation should 3 Chio Utility Rate Survey the Electric Rate
offset the need for a distribution rate 4 for Residential Customers Survey indicated
increase. 5 for residential that the average cost in

First Energy's record corporate 6 February of '08 in Canton, Ohio was $64 per
profits should also be considered when 7 month, it was $78 in Columbus, it was $76 in
evaluating the rate case request. Companies | 8 Dayton, it was $82 in Cincinnati and $86 in
that provide exemplary service at low rates 9 Cleveland, but in Toledo, as usual, our
should be awarded a high rate of raturn. 10 residentiaf electric rates average $91 per
However, our citizens receive substandard 11 month.
service and pay unafiordabls rates. Tha 12 Also for decades our commercial
Commission should set First Energy’s rate of | 13 electric rates have been some of the highest
return at the lowest possible level. 14 in Ohia. As of the February 15, 2008 report
Additionally, fairness demands that the PUCO | 15 from the Public Utilities Commission the
declare the First Energy's shareholders, not 16 average First Energy customer in Toledo
its customers, must foot the bill for the 17 commercial customer paid double, double the
CEQ's exorbitant pay. 18 rate that a Canton, Ohio commercial customer

Regulatory proceedings cannot be 19 paid. And, in fact, out of the eight major
left solely 1o an accounting of cosls. There 20 cities in Ohio Toledo continues to have the
are equitable issues that must be part of the 21 highest commercial rates.
equation. In deciding this case, you must 2 These high commercial and
take into account Ohia's poor ecanomy, the 23 rasidential rates have affected not just the
upcoming re-fregulation charges aleng with 24 business owners but also the typical business
First Energy's shoddy service, exorbitant 25 person who's just trying fo make a living to

CLASSIC REPDRTING SERVICE 419.243.1%19% CLASSIC REPORTING SERVICE 419.243.1%19
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executive pay and excessive corporate 1 support his or her family.
profits. Those factors weigh heavily against 2 For example, I'm talking about the
an increase in distribution rales. 3 business person that owns a barber shop, a

The whole paint of utility 4 small diner, a tavern, adry ¢leaning, a
reguiation is to prevent a monopolistic 5 coffee shop, these people are ihe backhone of
service from earning monopolistic retums. 6 the great American free enterprise system,
The granting of an increase ta First Energy, 7 These fine peaple of Toledo and vicinity have
at a time of racord profits, wilt signal that 8 been burdened with these high electrical
Ohio does not intend to regulate monopolies 9 rates far mare than the people of Columbus,
or, more importantly, protect the public 10 Cincinnati and Dayton. And when you look at
interest. For the sake of our citizens and 11 Toledo or Lucas County we have approximatelly
the state's economic well-being, that must 12 450,000 peopie who have shared this burden
riot be allowed to occur. The First Energy 13 for years.
request for a rate increase must be denied. 14 Furthermore, we know that First

From Tokedo - an International 15 Energy is making huge profits. And when you
Award Winning City! Carlton S, Finkbeiner, 16 look at the reports you'll find that 2006
Mayor. 17 First Energy had an operating income net

Now, as an at large City Councilman| 18 income of $1,254 million. And, of course, in
| have just a couple of brief comments. 19 ‘07 they moved up a iittla bit and they made

I, too, am concemed, as all of us 20 $1,309 million. Boil that down to just the
at Toledo City Council, regarding these 21 Toledo Edison arsa and their net income in
rates. And for several decades unfortunately | 22 '07 was $91 million. So, the question
the residents of Toledo, Lucas County and 23 becomes why should we have to pay higher
northwestern Chio have been burdened with the 24 distribution costs when they are making so
fact that we pay some of the highest 25 much more money? They are not hurting, they
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are doing very, very well. 1 introduce for the record but nol necessarily

Let me just conclude with this 2 read for the constraints of ime.
statistic. We believe that the average 3 Would thai be acceplable?
residentiad user in Toledo who uses about 750 4 MS. BOJKO: You'd just like to
kilowatts per month will basically receive 5 attach them to the record?
about a 17 percentincrease if these 6 MR. COLLINS; I would like to
distribution costs are raised to about $57 7 attach them to the record rather than just
more a year. Look at the small business 8 read them inte the record. They speak for
owner, let's look at the Coney Island across 9 themselves,
the street. They use on average maybe 8,000 [ 10 MS. BOJKO: Yes, we will mark
kilowalts per month. Their bill will raise 1 them as exhibits to the record today.
nearly $800 a year, that's a 29 percent 12 MR. COLLINS: Thank you. To begi
increase. 13 with the City of Toledo has 91,000

Let me finally conclude as was 14 households. Of those 91,000, ane-third are
staled earlier, public Toledo schools, the 15 on fixed incomes. They certainly do not have
average elementary school, they have a 15 the opportunity to have the ability 1o raise
285 percent increase in their bill. 17 their fixed income situations by such

The bottem line is this, the 18 astronomical percentages as being now put,
business community, the labor community, 19 voiced upon them by a monopolistic enargy
residential customers, democrats, 20 saurce that realistically in my opinion fails
republicans, independents all want lower 21 to meet many of the standards the way
electric rates in Toledo. We want more 22 business should be run.
competition and we want more choica. We 23 The nature of a menopolyis to
believe if distribution rates are raised this 24 engage in a business and provide fair and
is overall going to hurt every single citizen 25 equitable rates for service. Their profit

CLASSIC REPORTING SERVICE 419,243.1919 CLASSIC REPORTING SERVICE 419.243.1%19%
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including all the good economic development | 1 and loss statements clearly define that their
efforts we're making to aftract new jobsin 2 profit is beyand what could be normally
this community. 3 expected. And ! understand the nature of

We ask for the Public Utilities 4 private industry is to produce a profit to
Commission 1o represent consumers for a 5 satisty the existence of ihe stake holders
change and not grant this huge increase, 6 who are basically the shareholders, but in

Thank you very much. 7 the case of a utility, the municipality, the

MS. BOJKC: We have Counciimgn & residents, they are also stake holders

D. Michael Collins. 9 because they have allowed this condition to

,,,,,,,,,,,,, 10 exist. The lobbying efforts that are voiced
D. MICHAEL COLLINS 11 upon the folks in Columbus that make these
Having been first duly swors, testified 12 laws which create for them the ability to
as Tollows: 13 come after the consumer realistically must be

MR. COLLINS; My name is D. 14 placad in balance to what is the better

Michael Collins. 'm a Councilman with the 15 service fo the State of Ohio and its

City of Taledo, | represent District Two. 16 residents, in this particular case Toledo and

I'm not going to go into great 17 narthwestern Ohio at large.
detail in terms of the data that has just 18 The world of private sector the
been presented from the Mayor of our Cityand] 19 bottom line is the goal. Councilman Sarantou
my coleague at Council, Councilman Sarantod. 20 and the Mayor very effectively definad how
| befieve the numbers are there and the 21 they are responding to this goal.
effects are there. 22 However, there's ane thing

But | would like to make the 23 differsnt In the private sectororin a
following comments for the record and | have | 24 manopolized business. In the private sector
a series of E-mails here that 1 would like to 25 there is not an offload of costs diracted to
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the consumer of those services or goods in 1 state your name and address for the record.
order to protect their profitability. I'd 2 MS, THOMAS: My name is Loretta
like to repeat that. There isn't an offload. 3 Thomas, | live at 1527 Vance Street, Toledo,
Ford cannot say we are going o increasg the | 4 Ohio.
price of our car because we have lo increase | 6 | also work with Block Watch 641 G
our profit margin by X percent per anum, that | & and | did prepare a statement when | came
waouldn't fly in that market. We al: know it 7 here today, bul | want to spaak on behalf of
wouldn't fly in that market. However, the 8 seniors, young people thal are unemployed ang
utility can because they are a monopoly. 9 people who are suffering. And you set there
They didn't worry about these problems in 10 and say there have been no rate increase to
terms of their distribution costs when they 1 First Energy since 1896. My understanding, !
should have prorated them a long tme agoang 12 agree with the gentleman over here, if you
they should have probably looked at a more 13 look at your hills there is rate incraase
pragmatic approach for distribution and that 14 because on a monthly basts | get my light
is burying their lines which they have not 15 bill, on there it states for distribution.
dene for the most part, and then if the 16 Just to transmit the charges on my bill is
neighborhocd requested this be done they 17 higher than my usage charges. So, every
wanted it 1o be then back billed off o the 18 manth it's fluctuating, one month it's one,
neighborhood. 19 next month it's another.
50, | close by saying we would 20 What I'm wondering at this point
sincarely hape that you will listen and 21 why, if it's for distribution charge why
listen with the same intensity as the 22 don't they have one fixed rale and all of a
lobbyists are performing in Columbus. Listen | 23 sudden, 'm geing to say this because it's
with that same intensity because this siate, 24 the truth, | have a 108 year cld dad. )i
this community has as stake helders, a big 25 wasn't living and retired, we moved him out
CLASSIC REPORTING SERVICE 419.243.1%19 CLASSIC REPORTING SERVICE 419,242.1918
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risk with this, imagine from your own 1 of his place on account of utllity bills.
personal financial situation a fixed income 2 Thera's a lot of seniors in this state and in
wherein you're struggling to maintain your 3 Toledo and like | was tefling the people over
ability for taking the drugs, alt of a sudden 4 in PUCQ, most of the times when thesas things
now you are looking at your cash flow per 5 hit the newspaper, hit the news it's aiready
month being decimaled as a result of a 6 been decided. You see in a couple months
insurance of a profitability faclor fora 7 it's already there, it's already on your
moenopolized utility. 8 bill, it's alveady, the increases have been
Please, when you deliberate and you 9 made already. For people who are retired
think about whether or not they are fair or 10 such as myself and on a fixed income paying
not, think about the stake holders that are 11 part of the medical now-a-days, you can't
in northwestern Ohio, are they heing treated 12 afford these rates. And there's no way in
fairly by this monopolistic company who 13 the world we haven't had an increase since
realistically only has one goal in mind and 14 1996. On a monthly basis it changes, my
it isn't for the consumer, it's for their 15 light is all over $100. | live in a small
profitability. 18 space. The people who are unemployed and
Thank you. 17 seniors, we can't afford it. We cannot
MS. BOJKO: Mr. John 18 afford it and we can't afford, saying right
Swartzlander. Move on. Lorelia, Miss 19 now that this is, has to be because these
Loretta Thampson, Thomas, excuse me. 20 people are making enormous profits already.
******* S 21 You cannot allow this to happen because somd
LORETTA THGMAS 22 senior citizens such as my dad, if he didn't
Heving been first duly sworn, testlfied 23 have a family he would be outdoors and he's
o follows: 24 very well sane and able to live by himsalf,
MS. BOJKO: Couldyoupleass | 25 he just happan to be 108 years old, | can't
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afford these rates at 66 years old. 1 in those 39 years, well, 38 of
So, I'm looking at the seniars and 2 those years we had recognized the increase in
unempiloyed who these hills are coming toand] 3 rates as well as others have already stated.
then we sif around and we say, well, okay, 4 The fall of 2006, as this lady just recently
maybe this is lilke not going ta take effect, 5 somewhat referred to, | was informed with my
Guess what? itis going to take effect if ] electric bill at that point in time that the
somebody don't have some common sense 1o $ay7 all electric rate would be available to us as
we're tired of all these rate increases. We 8 long as we were a resident of that home.
can't do nathing about the gas pumps. Wecae 9 However, if we sold the home the purchaser
decide in the State of Ohio we need an 10 would nol have that rate and would revert lo
atfernative saurce. We were better off when 11 the normal residential rmte,
we just had Toledo Edison, now we have First| 12 | ask thal they calculate what my
Energy. 13 cost would have been for my previous years,
I'm asking you to consider what 14 years' usage and what it was with the rate
you're really doing. The economy being the 15 that would be applicable if | did not have
way it is right now we can't afford an 16 the all electric rate. That calculation was
increase. Thank you. 17 found to be 27 percent Increase. | falt at
MS. BOJKO: Councitman Coflins; 18 the time, [ fiied an ohjection with First
did you give the written E-mails to the count 19 Energy at the time based on that fact, and
reporter? We're going o mark those as 20 then another energy source could not be used
Exhibit 2. We already have an Exhibit 1 21 in my home because there |s no piping and no
which was testimony from another individual, | 22 venting for a combustion system and,
MR. COLLINS: Thanic you very mugh. 23 therefore, what they essentially do would be
| apologize for the tardiness of bringing it 24 a de-valuation of my home in & normal
back. 25 marketplace.
CLASSIC REPORTING SERVIGE 419.243.191% CLASSIC REPORTING SERVICE 419,243.181%
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MS. BOJKO: Next we have PalriJk 1 My understanding of the present
Allen, please. Is Patrick Allen not here? 2 rate changes requested, and | understand you
Okay. We'll move on to Neal Troy. 3 are only dealing with the fransmission rate
--------------- 4 but that's part of the rate that they propose
NEAL TROY 5 to change, that would be that, that rate that
Having been first daly sworn, testified 6 I've been under for the last 38, 39 years
as follows: 7 would be eliminated, | would be placed on
MS. BOJKO: Please state your 8 residential, normal residential rate which
name and address. 9 means my, my energy costs would go up
MR. TROY: My name is Neal 10 27 percent,
Troy. My residence is 4232 Tejon Road, 1" Now the Gavernors and legislation
Toledo, Ohio, 43623. 12 and other people's interest in conservation
I'm hera today on my personal 13 and reduction of greenhouse gases, | believe
situation, but | believe | may represent a 14 that an all electric home with a geothermal
significant number of people who are normally| 15 heat pump which | have would make more of a
not going out in this. 3% years ago my wife 16 impact on thase two concerns than many of the
and | built an all electric home, one of lhe 17 issues that are being considered. | was also
things to consideration at that time was the 18 informed by First Energy that if you approve
rate thal was available from Toledo Edison 19 the present rate structure | witl rio longer
with the use of that energy relative to 20 be grandfathered, my rate will automatically
natural gas or other purposes. Consequently, | 21 go up.
we were involved in building a home using the] 22 | went to EPA to find out the data
help of Toledo Edison in the canstruction of 23 that lists and found residential greenhouse
the home and [nsulation with things and so 24 gas emissions for the year 2005 was
forth like that. 25 21.9 percent of the greenhouse gases emitted
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by evarything in this nation. A total, and
that is of the total emissions, trillions of
BTUs.

| went, then went to the Department
of Energy data system, it shows that the
average household, i'm not trying to throw
any aspersions on those that have natural
gas, that's what you've been using and |
understand that, however, residents on an
annual basis emit 11.4 metric tons of carbon
dioxide, 80 kilograms of methane, 41 grams of
sulphur Ruorides. All electric homes'
emissions of gases are zero, nothing.

| don't have the data, but |
believe that per unit of energy used in a
residence for heating and cooking by the
emissions from generating equipmant, the
average emissions from generating equipment
based on the same energy situation would be
less than that of use of natural gas and
other fuels for a home such as I've
described.

The use of geothermal units in
heating and cooling further reduces the

energy consumption rates. The energy from
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Hello, and thank you for hearing
me.

My name is Ken Smith and | am a
member of the Lake Local School Board of
Education and { wanted to address a few
iSSuEs.

Just a couple of years ago we
struggled fo get a levy passed fo maintain
the education of our children at Lake Local
Schoals. With the current funding system
timiting any increase in tax reveniias fo
schools, and with the condition of the State
budget, all schools will be hurt by
additional increases in expenses that we have
no control over.

in the current two yvear budget
cycle in the State of Ohio Iake school as
well as many others have had thair level of
funding frozen for both of these years.

MR. PRICE: Can you slow down
for the court reporter.
MR. SMITH: I'm sorry, F'm a

fast talker. With a 13.4% in electric rates,
and possibly 40-50% or more increase in the
distribution rates this is just making it

CLASSIC REFORTING SERVICE 415 2431010
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heating comes out of the water in the ground
and ability to cool your home comes back into
the water in the ground.

I think First Eriergy should be
encouraged to have construction and/or
conversion of residents to all electric
situations, not penalizing those thal are
presently in existence. | befieve that |
speak for a significant number of homes in
this area.

I request that you do not grant
that provision of eliminating the all
electric home rate for all electric homes,
and that's to remove the restriction placed
on me that if | sell my home the purchaser
will not have that.

I thank you for your time.
MS. BOJKO: Thank you. Ken
Smith.
KEN SMITH

Having been first duly sworn, testified

as follows:

MR. SMITH: Kenneth Smith, 341
Plumey Road in Northwood, Chio 43619.
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even harder for school districts to continue
with their mission.

Schoais all over Ohio are having a
harder and harder time passing levies as the
volers are concerned about their expenses, we
just cannot conlinue 10 see these huge
increases in our expenses.

fdy school district in one of 249
schools who are parf of the Ohio Schoals
Council and it is estimated that it will cost
these schools collectively aver $11.7
million, plus any other distribution or
generation rate increases that may be
approved. Where does that money come from
but from the pockets of the people that live
in our school districts.

| want to thank you and we hope
that the Commission would be sympathetic
towards schools and look at us as a distinct
group, warlhy of the schoal rates which have
been in effect for many years.

Thank you.

MS. BOJKC: Evan Booth, please

******* L R

EVAN EOOTH

CLASSIC REPORTIRG SERVICE 419,.243.1919

CLASSIC REPORTING SERVICE 419.243.1919



QO ~} O U WM —

PR R RN RO R — — L L & s 3 &
A RO =D DB Wh o @

Q0 ) O N e W R —

[ e B A ] 4l b b ek b L L 3 &
SRR ESIsIanE o as ¥®

45 51
Having been first duly sworn, testified 1 them.
as fallows: 2 MS. BOJKG: Victoria Jacobs.
MR. BOOTH: My name is Evan 31 s R
Booth, | live at 2514 Wyndale Road. Toledo, 4 VICTORIA JACOBS
Ohio. 5 Having been first duly sworn, testified
Pretty much a lol of things can be 6 as follows:
covered that's been said here, but | brought 7 MS. JACOBS: I'm Victoria Jacobs,
an article from the February 26t, Toledo B | live at 617 Sylvester, Toledo 43605.
Blade Business Section. There's an article 9 I'm just going 1o be repeating what
on First Energy, stated thal their profit for 10 everybody else has said. My husband and |
last year was $1.3 billicn. | could read the " are on a fixed income. | expect on my liitle
article if that's necessary. 12 bitty old pension, $4C0 and some dollars, o
First Energy Corporation parent of 13 get maybe $18 at the end of the year, that's
Toledo Edison, said yesterday ithad a record | 14 whal's estimated. Till then | have to live
profit last year of $1.31 billion, or $4.22 2 15 without it. Where does that come in on our
share, an revenue of $12.8 billion. That was 16 utility bifls? | mean give us a braak. This
up from $1.25 billion, or $3,81 a hare, on 17 gentieman said his house was built in 1956,
revenue of $11.5 hillion. 18 ours was built in 1929. All our stuff has
For the fourth quarter, profit fail 19 been paid for, paid for, paid for.
2 percent, hurt by higher costs k buy power. | 20 The thing about the straet lights,
The company had a profit of $268 million, or | 21 we go through our nelghberhood, find out
87 cenls a share, for the quarter ended 22 street lights are out, report them then about
December 318t. That compares with a profit | 23 it, well, maybe a day or two later, maybe a
of $274 million, or 84 cents a share, in the 24 week later it will be fixed.
year-ago quarter. 25 | don't understand why everybody
CLASSIC REPCRTING SERVICE 41%.223.181% CLASSIC REPORTING SERVICE 419,243.1919
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Per share results were up because 1 has to be rich, rich, rich. Middle income
First Energy has bought back stock. 2 has to get poarer and poorer and pocrer and
Revenue rose 15 percent in the 3 farget about the peaple that are, that don't
quarter to $3.1 billian from $2.7 billion in 4 have anything invested 1o rely on.
the year-ago quarter. 5 That's all | have to say.
My cancern is this, is that this is 6 MS. BOJKO: Barb Lovell.
also going to generste another $340 million 7 R I I
increase, this increase, like the gentieman B BARB LOVELL
over here said, the transaction fee going up 9 Having been first duly aworn, testified
3percent. On my bill, I've called PUCO 10 88 follows:
several times complaining about my bill, Ona | 11 MS. LOVELL: I'm here, l am nota
of the things they charge you for is $4.95 a 12 senior citizen.
hill to cover their billing department and 13 MS. BOJKO: Batora you hegin,
also have their meter read. I'm paying for 14 name and address, please.
their employee which is nat $4.75 charge to 1% MS. LOVELL: I'm sorry. My name
have thelr meter read, which to ms is not 16 is Barb Lovell, 541 Waggoner Boulevard,
right. There's also a delivery charge which 17 Toledo, 43612,
covers the line going from the pole to my 18 MS. BOJKO: Thank you.
house. This house was builtin '56, 19 MS. LOVELL: I'm not here as a
everything, their equipment has been paidfor | 20 senior citizen, | am not here because | live
for saveral years and haw thay justify 21 on a fixed income. My husband and | are both
raising the rates and robbing us people is 22 gainfully employed. We own our home. ! have
beyond me. [ can't believe they are even 23 a child in coflege. | face the same issues
herg. They should be out of this door and 24 that a senior citizen does. They are saying
never come back and take their increase with | 25 that this is, this distribution thing, that
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they need it to improve lines. Well, and 1 have to run electricity to get my heat from
that the last distribution improvement 2 the basement to the secand ficor,
request they got was in 19, | believe you 3 And they are asking ko have, the
said '96 or '97. 4 audadity to ask me fo reach further into my

| have fived in my home for ten 5 pocket and pay for distribution that had, |
years, they have not come through and 6 don't know, maybe it's me, we are pro-active
repaired any lines in my neighborhood. 1 7 in our home awnership, we are pro-active in
suffer at least twica a year from having a 3 our car ownership. | do not wait till my car
squirrel, ves, a littke furry rodent running 9 breaks down to get it fixed. | get the oil
down the lines and al least twice a year | 10 changed, | have my tires rotated and my
lose electricity. They have not improved my " brakes looked at. | am pro-active.
naighborhood because my neighberhoodwas | 12 And it should not come down o the
established in 1927. The homes that are 13 consumer o pay because a company with, may
there have been there. 14 repeat, $1.3 billion in profit, because they

| have no bang for my dallar, 15 decided not to be pro-active, they didn't
nothing to show for it 16 keep up with their business lines, they

Toledo Edison hasa hellofabang | 17 didn't keep up with their residential lines,
for their buck. There has been testimony 18 they are wanting everybody to build all these
befora me that their profit was 1 billion 19 wonderful new homes and now they say, damn,
with a B. I'm struggling tc send my child to 20 shucky, damn, we didn't plan on the paople
college, and they are trying 1o tell me thair 21 needing more electricity. That is not my
distribution rates need improvement. No. My [ 22 fault, that poor planning on iheir part
service needs improving when a little furry, 23 should not mean higher rates on my part.
probably weighs less than my toy poodle, 24 it Is not fair, no way, no way,
which weighs for the record 7.5 pounds, can 25 shape or form. | am not agking you to pay
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take out the electricity for twenty homes on 1 for my son's college.
a street. 2 The PUCO was designed to help the

I'm sorry, again, ho bang for my 3 consumer against just this, unjust raise in
buck. 4 electric service. It seems to me, again, no

My husband and | work hard, We 5 bang for my buck.
work very hard. | am not a senior cilizen 6 The PUCO, they ask for 44 percent
and, yes, for the niext ten years my income 7 increase, you say, well, you know, wa think
will go up, it's the way it is, I'm samy for 8 44 is a fittle excessive, how about 24
that, for the seniors whose don't go up. | 9 instead? How about for the consumers you
do apologize because | do truly feelbad they | 10 say, you know what? You need to dig deepin
are struggling. We have done everything that | 11 your pocket, you need to take your profit and
Toledo Edisen has requested us to do to 12 be pro-active. You need 1o heip and say no.
improve our costs. | went through my house, | 13 You know, the government expected our kids t
there's not one light in my home that does 14 just say no to drugs, why can't the PUCC tell
not have a fluorescent bulb, there is not one 15 the Toledo Electric Company and First Energy
outlel in my home that has not been updated 16 to just say no? Figura it out,
lo where it's, you know, we've updated our 17 | have to figure out how I'm going
electric service, we do not, ) heat my home 18 1o come up with the money to pay, 1 have o
at 69 degrees because | can' afford to keep 19 come up with the money for college, | have toi
it higher, | have a set back thermostat so 20 come up with money to get my husband back dnd
that when | am not at home my, I'm not 21 forth to Detroit so that he can atlend his
heating an empty home. We sit around at 22 job because his job in Toledo was sliminated
night with biankets on so that my cost of 23 and that increases not only my hotiom line in
heat is down, Yes, again, | heat with 24 gas but my botiom line on car repairs and the
naltural gas bul | have to have a blower, | 25 rest of it |sealess of my husband.
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Toledo Edison don't seem to care. They say 1 BARBARM JUDGE
well, geez, we weren't pl'O'aCti\‘e, we didn't 2 Having been flrst duly sworn, testified
keep up with our distribution line. Sorry, 3 as follows:
not my problem. Just like you're saying to 4 MS. JUDGE: Can you hear me?
yourself, sorry, not my problem your husband | 5 I'd like to, like the lady before me -
has to drive to Detroi, at least he's 6 MS. BOJKO: I'm sorry, staie
employed. But| don't see Toledo Edison 7 your nrame and address for the record, please.
coming to my help. | doubt if their CEQ is 8 MS. JUDGE: Barhara Judge, 2118
going to sit there and say, you know what, 9 Silverpine Court, Toledo 43615.
Mrs. Lavell, you guys work hard, how about an] 10 Like the lady before me | have some
extra $1,000 a year in your pocket to help 1 concerns, oo, and if's not only just the
pay for your husband 1o go to Detroit? It's 12 increase, but what the increase will do as
not fair. 13 far as our young people leaving. There was
And no, I'm not a senior, I'm not 14 an article in the paper aboul all the doctors
on a fixed income.  But no matter how you 15 who are about to graduate are gaing to
look at it, obviously they are not on a fixed 16 graduate on to some other state or some other
income either. What budget cuts has Toledo | 17 part of Ohio. Peaple are losing their jobs
Edison taken? My service isnolas good, I'm | 18 and the Toledo Edison wants more money. As
paying higher rates than ever. | don't see 19 far as | can see | don't see any
anybody asking Toledo Edison to cutbackon | 20 justification for this area being the highest
them. And you know what's going to happen iff 21 rate in probably the country, if not the
they cut back if you lell them no? | can 2 highest close to it. If they want to
already tell you, service is not going to get 23 increase thair distribution perhaps instead
better, it's going io decrease. They are 24 of people moving out of the state and other
going to, their attituds is going to be, 25 placas where they can find jobs which have
CLASSIC REPORTING SERVICE 419,.243,191% CLASSIC REPORTING SERVICE 419,243.151%
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weil, damn, we didn't get this money sowe're | 1 been lost because of the high utility rates,
going to have o layoff people. 2 retait, we are no longer a manufacturing
They are saying i's distribution, 3 place because most of thase jobs have been
{ don't believs it. | don't believe itfor a 4 moved someplace else where they don't have b
minute. This is not going to be 5 pay so much for their electricity 10 run
distribution. It seems really funny 1o me 6 their plants. 1ts getting so that people
that they requested this in June and | 7 are just disappearing from this part of the
believe their Nuclear Regulatory Commission | 8 country.
issued them a fine in April of last year, was 9 Instead of raising the rates what
it April? Does anybody know? | think it was 10 they should do is lower them in line with the
April of last year they got a fine for the 1 rest of the state and the country. They are
Davis Besse fiasco and now all of a sudden 12 way toa high. They have been way too high
now they are saying whoa, wait, wail, wait, 13 for a leng time and to raise rates again is
wail, wail, we need an increase for 14 uncanscionable.
distribution. Davis Besse is supposed lo be 15 Like people say, let them use their
distributing, | believe it's still in shut 16 wonderful profit to take care of a lot of the
down, ain'tit? No bang for our buck and yet 17 things they need to do instead of forcing us
they wanl more. | don't think it's fair. 18 tade it. The rate should be lower, not
Thank you. 19 raised.
MS. BOJKC; Barbara Judy or 20 Thank you.
Judge, is it Judy or Judge? 21 MS. BCJKO: Beth Kramer.
MS. JUDGE: Is Judge like in 2| s
court, 23 BETH KRAMER
MR. PRICE: Thanks. 24 Faving been fitst duly WWoInm, testified
e e e 25 as Eoliows:
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MS. KRAMER: My name is Beth 1 struggling. |got 18 months worth of
Kramer, | live at 2093 US 20 A in Swanton. | 2 electric hills in this foldar, not one of
just want to telt you a litlie bit of my 3 them ars ever the same when it comestoa
fiasco with First Enargy. 4 related companent delivery charge,

I moved into my home in '99. At 5 transaction charge. We even get charged to
that time | had a cracked utility pole, 1ok 6 be a customer, which makes no sanse to me.
them two years to get a new one. Theoldone| 7 1 gt $120 electric bill, they
still stands there. It's an eye sore to my 8 charge me $67 to deliver it to my houss, they
front yard, everybody that passes by. | have 9 charge me $58.for a transaction fee, related
not received an elactric bill since Qctober 10 componant must be my meter | have on my hoése
of last year and it got to the point where | 11 $25. They are charging me $156 on top of tha
have now had to acquire a PO Box justtoget | 12 $120 | already paid them. It's all going -
my electric bill. Somebody down there cannot| 13 | can't afford to keep paying them.
figure out why | have no utility bill come 14 So, | don't understand what they
every month. 15 are trying to do here. Trying to run us out?

So, in my opinion it's just costing 16 It's up o you guys.
me a lot just to deal with the hassle and 17 MS. BOJKO: | will try John
then turn around and you guys want to 18 Swartzlander one more time. And Patrick
increase the rates. 19 Allen. Okay.

Like everybody else here, you guys | 20 Is there anybody else that would
really need to consider decreasing the rates, | 21 like to testify that did not sign up?
taking your profit, putting it back inlo your 22 FEMALE: Am | atlowed to ask
company like a lot of the small business 23 a question?
owners do. 2 M3. BOJKO: Youcanaskusa

You know, we're the third highest 5 procedural question.
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foreclosure state in, that was to the last 1 FEMALE: | don't know what
record in the United States. You know we 2 that is.
have the highest rates of electric in the 3 MS. BOJKO: You can'task us
midwest. And | would just ask just from 4 about the substantive part of the case. |
somebody that's just a middle age, you know, | 5 really ~
middle income that if you would just really 6 FEMALE: You can tell me yes
consider decreasing it and putting the 7 or no. Did you give specifics as to why you
profits back into the company. | think that 8 feel the distribution rate needs to be
that weuld help in the lorg run for a lot of 9 increased? Was there a specific reason for
people. 10 that?

That's all [ have to say. Thank i MS. BOJKC: | can answer your
you. 12 question as saying that the Commission has
MS. BOJKO: Thank you. Go back 13 not yet made a ruling on the case. The
one more time to David Drew. 14 application was filed back in June by the

------------ . 15 company. Last manth we had approximately
DAVID DREW 16 three weeks of hearings on the matter, we
Kaving been first duly sworn, testified 17 heard all the testimony from 50 witnesses
25 follous: 18 approximately, either filed testimony or
MR. DREW: My name is David | 18 presentad testimony, and the attomeys were
Drew, | live at 417 Potter Street, Toledo, 20 there for numerous intervenars, numerous
Chio, 43605. 21 parties to the proceeding and then

| was injured on the job eight 22 cross-examined the witnesses. That's what
years ago and § just now recently got 23 happened. And then the second part of that
disabled, finaily got an income coming in 24 hearing process is to have public hearings
which ain't much, just me and my wife. I'm 25 which is what we're doing today. We have 12
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of these public hearings scheduled all over 1 opporiunity to testify, as everybody has had
the State of Chio in First Energy’s three 2 the opportunity to testify. I'm mean I'm
service territories and we are listening to 3 asking if there was someone that did not have
testimeny, it is being transcribed and then 4 an opportunity 1o sign up and that would like
the Commission, the five member Commission| 5 to be heard. We have heard all of you, it
will make the ultimate decision on the case. 6 has been transcribed. We will take this

MS. THOMAS: There's only five 7 back, the Commissioners will review the
members that are going to make the decision | 8 testimony and they will make the ultimate
after hearing everyone? There's only five 9 decision.
members, right? 10 Slr, did you want an opportunity to

MS. BOJKO: Yes. " testify?

MS. THOMAS: I'm going to say 12 MR. GILCREST: I have a question.
this off the record -- 13 Have you given any consideration to holding

MS. BOJKO: We're still on the 14 this type of mesting in the evening because
racord, ma'am. We can't hear any more 15 of the number of people that are working?
testimany. 16 MS. BOJKO: We have twalve locl

MS. THOMAS: I'm not going to ask} 17 public hearings, we have some of those in the
any questions. | thank you all for coming 18 afternoon at 1:30 because there are some
today and | thank our council people for 18 individuals that would like to come out
taking the people, although our good Mayor 20 during the day, and then we have many of
wasn't here, taking the time to listen to e those hearings, the majority are in the
some of us. Whan you take into consideration| 22 evening al 5:30. We have one this evening in
that we do have a Public Utility Commission 23 Maumee at 6:30 tonight that we will all be
for the State of Ohio, the consumer should 24 atiending. We have one tomorrow in Clevelan
not, we as consumers really shouldn't haveto | 25 at 1:30 and in a Cleveland subwb at 6:30
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be here today when you see these peopleara | 1 tamorraw night, Shaker Heights. Sa, we do
making billions of dellars in profit. You 2 have them both at 1:30 and 6:30 to
all shouldn't be here today. These people, 3 accommadate all psople.
don't take no five men panel 10 make a 4 Could you state your name? The
decision. We got a Public Utitity Commission | 5 court reporter needs yaur name for the
for the State of Ohie. If you look at every 6 transcript.
legislative thing that will happen with our 7 MR. GILCREST: 2217 Thornridge
Public Utility Commission, they never tumn 8 Drive, Tolede, Ohio 43614.
down any of these people for these raises. 9 MS. BOJKD: One more question
It always passes regardless of what anyone 10 and we're going to cut off.
say. Italways passes. 11 MR. ALINGER: Procedural question

MS. BOJKO: Just to be clear, 12 Would you like my name also? My name is
the five member is the Public Utilities 13 James Alinger, 14704 Howard Road, Defiance!
Commission, they are the five commissioners, | 14 clear outin the west end that nobody thinks
they are the public - 15 ahout.

MS. THOMAS: Made up of brotherd 15 My procedural question is this,
and sisters and in-laws. These are people 17 considering this is the Public Utilities
that need fo be chosen by the Siate of Ohio. 18 Commission, why don't we approach the publig
We need to, in the sixties | used to go down 19 before we are approached by the intervenars
to the Public Utfities, now in the seventies 20 and the utility companies and all of that
Public Utility Commission of State of Ohic. 21 when a rate case comes up? | think these
These pecple are not chosen, they are 22 public hearings should be held first to get
appointed. So, maybe that's part of the 23 some public input to the Public Utilifies
problem. 24 Commission before the stipulations,

MS. BOJKO: You had your 25 recommendations and side deals go into
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affect.

MS. BOJKD: The record is not
finished, it's all a matter of scheduling. A
lot of times the public hearings are held
before the evidentiary hearings. There's no
difference with regard 1o that. We hear all
testimony, we racord all testimony, it will
all be considered.

| want to thank everybody for
coming out taday and for teslifying and we
will conclude, adjourn for the day. Thank
you.

Whereupon, the hearing was adjourned akt

2:56 p.m.
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STATE OF OHIC

COUNTY OF LUCAS C-E-R-T-I-F-I-C-A-T-E

I, LOoRI L. UDOWSKI, Notary Public in and for the
State of Ohie, duly commissioned and qualified, do hereby
certify that the above and foregoing is a true and accurate
transeription of the aforementioned matter.

I do further certify that I am not a relative,
¢mployee or counsél of any of the parties hereto, and
further that I am not a relative or employee of any
attorney or counsél employed by the parties hereto, or
financially interested in the actien,

I do further certify that I am not, nor is the
court reporting firm with which I am affiliated, under a
contract as defined in Civil Rule 28 (D}

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand
and affixed my seal of office at Tolede, Ohio, on this 17th

day of March, 2008,

LORI L. UDQWSKI
Fotary Public in and for the
STATE OF OHIO

My Commission Expires: February 5, 2012,
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